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YELLOWKNIFE, NORTHWEST TERRITOR IES 

FRIDAY, NOVEMBER 5, 1982 

Mr. Appaqaq, Mr. Arlooktoo, Hon. George Braden, Hon. Tom Butters, Mr. Curley, Ms Cournoyea, 
Mr. Evaluarjuk, Mr. Kilabuk, Mr. MacQuarrie, Hon. Arnold McCallum, Mr. McLaughlin, 
Hon. Richard Nerysoo, Hon. Dennis Patterson, Mr. Pudluk, Mr. Sayine, Mr. Sibbeston, 
Hon. Don Stewart, Hon. James Wah-Shee 

ITEM NO. l: PRAYER 

---Prayer 

SPEAKER (Hon. Don Stewart): Orders of the day for Friday, November the 5th. Item 2, replies 
to the Commissioner's Address. 

ITEM NO. 2: REPL IES TO THE COMM ISS IONER'S ADDRESS 

Replies to the Commissioner's Address. Mr. Evaluarjuk. 

Mr. Evaluarjuk's Reply 

MR. EVALUARJUK: (Translation) Thank you, Mr. Speaker. I would like to express my thanks, 
first of all, to all of the MLAs, and also to our interpreters. We have been going through a 
really bad stage this year. I really regret that Jeanne Brezinski had to pass away and also I 
regret that William Noah had to be retiring. I very much regret that he had to resign, and we 
cannot help it. It is not as if he had passed away and we could not meet him again sometime. 

Also, I would like to say the Inuit MLAs from Baffin region, especially in this session -- and 
we have mentioned this already and you will be hearing it again -- will be pointing out the 
same items that we have pointed out before. This is not the first time you heard it; and also, 
I guess, you will be getting tired of hearing this but as MLAs we do not want to stop 
supporting our people. 

In this session, I will be just pointing out the same items that I have been pointing out before, 
and you will be smiling about the items that, as mentioned before -- and you heard it again -­
and I am not going to feel bad about it. That will be one of the many things that will have to 
be dealt with. Also, I would like to mention the budget. Inflation is going up in the world 
and I am aware of this, and I would like to mention that I would like to make an agreement 
about those people who get smaller salaries, also I would be disagreeing about those people who 
make more money than the ordinary people. I am talking about six per cent -- and for those 
people who make so much money a year, and they are happy about it just because they get higher 
raises than the other ones who get lower pay. 

Talking about finance, if we are going to deal with this very cautiously -- just trying to look 
at people in the same way, and without using any pretensions for their raises, and I guess we 
could use the money better that way. The federal government could have a better operation. 
There are people who only make $20,000 a year, and maybe some people make $40,000 a year. Those 
people who make $20,000 get lower raises, and those people who made $40,000, they would get 
raises for $2040 -- maybe that, approximately. If we are aware of this, just by looking at 
those people who get lower raises, I guess they could get the same percentage in raises. Not 
just by looking at people like this as what he is supposed to get; and, I guess, we could raise 
them the same r�tes. I guess we have to be aware of this -- just by looking at the inflation, 
what we are looking at right now. I mention this, and I would like to agree with those people 
who get the lower salaries; and for those higher salaries I will be disagreeing about them. For 
those Ministers who are making higher money and for Commissioners' workers, they are more happy, 
because they are getting higher pay for each year. I would like to mention that. That is the 
first comment I have to make. 
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Banning Of Seal Hunting 

Also, I would like to talk about MLAs in the Northwest Territories and about the sealskins overseas 
-- about banning the seal hunting. It was mentioned that they wanted to ban the seal hunting, and 
as we are the representatives of the Northwest Territories we should try to do something. Also 
there has to be some financing for this, just to help out. The Inuit people are the people who 
have lived on this for so long and also, I guess, we should try to represent the Northwest 
Territories -- to go overseas to talk about the banning of seal hunting. We should try to help 
our own people, because they have this traditional way, and our native food -- that is what we are 
living on, and also, they try to make a living on them. 

I would like to mention for those unemployed people, talking about carvings, this is going very 
slow too. Also the co-ops are going bankrupt. What should we do? As MLAs, we are representing 
the northern people; we should try to think about what we should do. For those people who are 
just living on carvings, if they cannot live by their carvings, then, I guess, they could turn to 
social services. That is the way it is now and it is not likely to change in our future. Also 
hunting equipment like guns may be unavailable; and I guess we have heard about this. The 
Prime Minister mentioned that pension plans and family allowances will be cut off -- and I guess 
that will be done -- but we have to look to our future in this world. If it is not going to 
change, and we are aware that everything will be changed, and also hunting equipment will be 
unavailable, I guess we should try to be aware of these things. If we are going to be aware of 
these in this House, why do we not put aside the other things, and think about what we should do 
from now on? Let us not talk about clothing and ties -- or whatever -- in the House. Why do we 
not talk about the priority things that have to be done, rather than the decor and the native 
dress of the House? We should be aware of this. 

---Applause 

Additional MLAs Not Needed 

Mr. Speaker, maybe I should not say this, but we have never mentioned it before, and I guess it 
is going to be pointed out today for the Executive Committee. If they want to have 25 MLAs, I 
want you to know I am not going to be supporting this. My reason is in l9�S there were 15 of us, 
and before that it was less than that; and, as MLAs, we were very few. At that time, we could 
really communicate. Transportation was hard, telephones were scarce, and in the Baffin region 
there was one MLA representing the whole Baffin region. As I mentioned about transportation and 
telephones, they were really hard back then. They had a hard time -- those former MLAs. 

If we were to manage our money in better ways, it will be less expensive. I just wanted to 
mention this; it has not been pointed out. I know that we are allowed to say anything we wish 
to say in this House. I just wanted to make mention of that. I am not supporting this idea 
that we should be adding more MLAs. If we were working on this, Nunavut, our land -- if we were 
to separate Nunavut like before -- if we are aware of this, if we are going to be Nunavut, I do 
not think MLAs should give more people to support this. Thank you, Mr. Speaker. 

---Applause 

MR. SPEAKER: Thank you, Mr. Evaluarjuk. Orders of the day, replies to the Commissioner's 
Address. 

Item 3, oral questions. 

ITEM NO. 3: ORAL QUEST IONS 

Mr. Arlooktoo. 

Question 26-82(3): Markham Bay Outpost Camp 

MR. ARLOOKTOO: (Translation) Thank you, Mr. Speaker. The person I wanted to ask the question to 
is here. He is the Minister of Renewable Resources. As you all know, in my constituency we have 
a new outpost camp. It is called Markham Bay. It is near Frobisher Bay. Maybe the Executive 
Committee can deal with the new outpost camp, because they are not allowed to get any polar bears. 
The outpost people cannot get a tag to get polar bears. Maybe Renewable Resources can find out 
about this as soon as possible and deal with it accordingly. The new outpost camp's leader is 
Henry Evaluarjuk. Thank you. 
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MR. SPEAKER: Mr. Nerysoo. 

HON. RICHARD NERYSOO: Yes, Mr. Speaker. I will deal with the issue as quickly as I can. 

MR. SPEAKER: Then you will take that as notice and give a written reply. Thank you, Mr. Minister. 
Oral questions. Mr. Curley. 

Question 27-82(3): Housing Corporation Representative In Keewatin Region 

MR. CURLEY: Thank you, Mr. Speaker. I have a question to the Minister responsible for the 
Housing Corporation. In view of the strong concerns of the small businessmen and construction 
contractors in the Keewatin region with respect to his technical representative in the Housing 
Corporation and in view of the unethical practices this man has had during the last few years, 
will the Minister indicate to this House whether he intends to replace him or transfer him or 
fire him? 

MR. SPEAKER: Mr. McCallum. 

Return To Question 27-82(3): Housing Corporation Representative In Keewatin Region 

HON. ARNOLD McCALLUM: Mr. Speaker, I recognize what the Member has indicated regarding the 
difficulty in the Keewatin. I think that the steps that have been taken by the Housing Corporation 
just within the past one or two weeks will more than satisfy the concerns that had been raised by 
the Member and other people. There has been a shuffle of persons within that division of the 
corporation and the individual the Member is referring to has been assigned new responsibilities. 

MR. SPEAKER: Thank you. Oral questions. Supplementary, Mr. Curley. 

Supplementary To Question 27-82(3): Housing Corporation Representative In Keewatin Region 

MR. CURLEY: Yes. Does that mean, then, that I must accept the unethical practices of the 
government employees who continue to give preference to awarding of contracts to the companies 
with which the officers have relatives? Does that mean that we ought to accept the misusing of 
Housing Corporation supplies, where this man has been known to give extra supplies to friends? 
I know and I can give you evidence of that. Does that mean that the Housing Corporation accepts 
these kinds of practices and will not take any kind of action against these kinds of individuals? 

MR. SPEAKER: Mr. Minister. 

Further Return To Question 27-82(3): Housing Corporation Representative In Keewatin Region 

HON. ARNOLD McCALLUM: Mr. Speaker, no, not at all that we would accept it. If the Member has 
particular charges to level against the operation of the Housing Corporation, then I would 
suggest that he makes those in writing. I am not indicating to him that we would continue any 
kind of malpractice within the operation of the corporation. If there are particular instances 
where he has a definite accusation to make and has backing of it, I certainly will look into 
the operation in that particular area, if I can get the particular information on a factual 
basis from him, but no, I am not indicating you are supposed to accept anything that is in 
malpractice. I do not think that the corporation has condoned any kind of malpractice or abuse 
of government funds and of public funds at all and we are not condoning that. If there are 
particular charges the Member would like to make against an individual then I think he has the 
knowledge and he knows how to go about that to do that and he can make them to me, and I will 
look into it and cause an inquiry to be set up if, in fact, I believe the charges warrant such. 

MR. SPEAKER: Supplementary, Mr. Curley. 

Supplementary To Question 27-82(3): Housing Corporation Representative In Keewatin Region 

MR. CURLEY: Yes, Mr. Speaker, the last supplementary. I have information and I have been 
assured by the vice-president of the Housing Corporation that you, in fact, are aware that this 
man has been awarding contracts to a Winnipeg firm in which he has a son-in-law in the company. 
I would think that is one of the evidences, which the vice-president of the corporation has 
already. 

MR. SPEAKER: I am not sure whether that was a question or a statement, Mr. Curley. The Minister 
indicates that he has no reply. Oral questions. 
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HON. ARNOLD McCALLUM: Mr. Speaker, I agree that there was no question. He made a comment. 

MR. SPEAKER: Thank you, Mr. Minister. Oral questions. 

Item 4, written questions and returns. 

ITEM NO. 4: QUESTIONS AND RETURNS 

Written questions. Mr. MacQuarrie. 

Question 28-82(3): Regulation On Wood Cutting In The NWT 

MR. MacQUARRIE: Thank you, Mr. Speaker. A question for the Minister responsible for Renewable 
Resources. Will the Minister indicate what quantity of wood is now being cut annually in the 
NWT for firewood? What regulations are in place to govern cutting in various areas? What 
program of reforestation is now in place or is soon intended? 

MR. SPEAKER: Thank you. Written questions. Mr. Pudluk. 

Question 29-82(3): Regulation On Polar Bear Hides 

MR. PUDLUK: Thank you, Mr. Speaker. This is going to be addressed to the Minister of Renewable 
Resources. Any person with a general hunting licence and polar bear tags can kill a polar bear. 
Will the Minister responsible for Renewable Resources advise if it is up to the person to decide 
whether to use the skin for personal use or to sell the skin? Thank you. 

MR. SPEAKER: Thank you, Mr. Pudluk. Written questions. Mr. MacQuarrie. 

Question 30-82(3): Interpretation Of Section 16(1) Public Service Ordinance 

MR. MacQUARRIE: Thank you, Mr. Speaker. A question for the Minister responsible for Personnel. 
Will the Minister responsible for Personnel indicate how the Department of Personnel interprets 
the phrase, "the best interests of the public service", in subsection 16(1 of the Public Service 
Ordinance? Will the Minister provide statistics showing what percentage of the public service 
staff remain less than one year in a position before moving to another position with the 
Government of the Northwest Territories? Less than two years? Statistics for the past five 
years. Is there any specific policy discouraging such appointments before a reasonable time has 
elapsed? 

MR. SPEAKER: Thank you. Written questions. Last call for written questions. That appears to 
conclude written questions. Are there any returns for today? Mr. Braden. 

Return To Question 17-82(3): Pangnirtung Hunters Charged For Going Over Quota 

HON. GEORGE BRADEN: Mr. Speaker, I have a return to Question 17-82(3), asked by my colleague from 
Pangnirtung. In response to the honourable Member from Pangnirtung in respect of his question 
dealing with possible charges against hunters of narwhals in his constituency, Mr. Speaker, I have 
had certain inquiries mad� overnight and have been informed that no charges have been laid to date. 
It appears that more narwhals were taken than the fisheries quota allowed by the federal Department 
of Fisheries. A federal fisheries officer visited Pangnirtung recently to investigate the killing 
of narwhals in the community. It appears that hunters went out simultaneously in two parties to 
hunt narwhals and it was not until their return to the community that they realized that they had 
exceeded their quota. 

Mr. Speaker, my department will make further inquiries in respect of the possibility of any 
charges being laid against the hunters and will ensure that wherever appropriate, full legal aid 
services are provided to ensure that the hunters are properly defended should the matter proceed 
to court. Thank you. 

MR. SPEAKER: Thank you, Mr. Minister. Are there any other returns? That appears to conclude 
returns for today. 

Item 5, petitions. 
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ITEM NO. 6: TABLING OF DOCUMENTS 

Mr. MacQuarrie. 
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MR. MacQUARRIE: Thank you, Mr. Speaker. I would like to table Tabled Document 8-82(3), a 
position paper on the special committee on education's recommendations, submitted by the president 
of the Northwest Territories Teachers' Association. 

MR. SPEAKER: Thank you, Mr. MacQuarrie. Tabling of documents. 

Item 7, reports of standing and special committees. 

Item 8, notices of motion. 

Item 9, notices of motion for first reading of bills. 

Item 10, motions. 

ITEM NO. 10: MOTIONS 

Motion 4-82(3). Mr. McLaughlin. 

Motion 4-82(3): Extension Of Sitting Hours, Carried 

MR. McLAUGHLIN: Thank you, Mr. Speaker. 

WHEREAS there is much business to be considered at this session in a relatively short 
period of time; 

AND WHEREAS it is therefore desirable to increase the number of sitting hours during this 
session; 

NOW THEREFORE, I move, seconded by the honourable Member for Keewatin South, notwithstanding 
Rule 3 of the rules of this Assembly, that during the present session additional sittings 
be held on Wednesdays and Fridays from 9: 30 a.m. to 11 : 30 a.m. 

MR. SPEAKER: Your motion is in order; proceed, Mr. McLaughlin. 

MR. McLAUGHLIN: Thank you, Mr. Speaker. The motion was made at the request of several Members 
who indicated that we would not leave any unfinished agenda items if we were able to have the 
additional four hours in the morning to sit, during the week. 

MR. SPEAKER: Thank you. Does the seconder wish to speak at this time? To the motion. 

MR. CURLEY: Question. 

MR. SPEAKER: Question being called. All those in favour? Opposed if any. The motion is 
carried. One opposition noted. 

---Carried 

Motions. Motion 5-82(3), Mr. MacQuarrie. That has already been dealt with, I believe. No, it 
has not. Proceed, Mr. MacQuarrie. 

Motion 5-82(3): Extension Of Replies To Commissioner's Address, Carried 

MR. MacQUARRIE: Mr. Speaker: 

I MOVE, seconded by the honourable Member for Pine Point, that, notwithstanding Rule 34, 
the period for replies to the Commissioner's Address be extended, so that such replies may 
be presented throughout this session, and the appropriate item be shown daily on the orders 
of the day. 

MR. SPEAKER: Your motion is in order; proceed, Mr. MacQuarrie. Does the seconder wish to speak? 
To the motion. Mr. Patterson. 
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HON. DENN IS PATTERSON: All I would say, Mr. Speaker, is that I have no problem supporting the 
motion, but I really believe it is time our rules committee changed the rules, because we do 
this every session, and I am getting tired of it. 

---Applause 

MR. SPEAKER: Unfortunately, we do not have a chairman of that committee any longer, and until 
such a time as we have full documentation as to his resignation we cannot do anything. We are 
waiting. When these documents are in, we will have a new chairman, and we hope to get that board 
back on the road. Are there no further comments on that motion? Are you ready for the question? 
All those in favour? Opposed if any. The motion is carried. 

---Carried 

Motion 6-82(3). Mr. Evaluarjuk. 

Motion 6-82(3): Baffin Region Education Society Witnesses 

MR. EVALUARJUK: (Translation) Thank you, Mr. Chairman. 

WHEREAS the recommendations made by the special committee on education are important; 

AND WHEREAS at the spring session in Inuvik the Legislative Assembly deferred the report, 
due to the fact that the residents of the Northwest Territories were not well informed or 
understood about the report; 

AND WHEREAS the Baffin Region Education Society worked hard on the report; 

NOW THEREFORE, I move, seconded by the Member for Baffin South, to invite three 
representatives of the Baffin Region Education Society to appear as witnesses before the 
committee of the whole, at the Assembly's expense, so they can bring up their concerns. 

Thank you, Mr. Speaker. 

MR. SPEAKER: Thank you, Mr. Evaluarjuk. Technically, this motion is in order. I would point 
out to the House, however, that the budget of the Assembly is not such that if everyone were to 
make a motion, that we could accommodate everybody, because our budget is not large enough to do 
that. The Clerk advises me that there is sufficient money to look after this particular need, 
but that is the situation relative to this type of a motion, that money must come from somewhere. 
It comes from our budget, and we cannot bring in everybody from across the Territories -- but 
the Chair will rule that this motion is in order, with that comment that money is involved here, 
and it is not an endless pot. Will you proceed, Mr. Evaluarjuk? 

MR. EVALUARJUK: (Translation) Thank you, Mr. Speaker. I believe you understand me correctly. 
There will be a debate. I am not sure, if you are following the rules -- I understand Members 
have to debate about this certain item. The real reason is that the western Members have 
mentioned that they wanted the report deferred before, so, in this case, the Baffin Education 
Society wanted some more �nformation. I do not mean to say that I can bring somebody over here 
all the time, but I felt that they worked hard on this, so I wanted them to come in and appear 
as witnesses. 

If three representatives cannot come, we will know that after the Members vote on the motion. 
We, the people of the Baffin region, we know that there are education societies in the 
communities, but it has never been the Baffin region people that have come to appear as 
witnesses. I think they will appoint who they want to bring to the Assembly to bring up their 
concerns. So that is why I brought up this motion. Thank you. 

MR. SPEAKER: Thank you, Mr. Evaluarjuk. Mr. Arlooktoo, as seconder, do you wish to speak now? 

MR. ARLOOKTOO: (Translation) Thank you, Mr. Speaker. I just want to make a short comment, 
regarding the Baffin Region Education Society. Perhaps having some concerns of their own, they 
have come to us, and asked us if we could ask for them to come, but I have no idea how many of 
them will be coming. We may not have many questions, but we can get into discussions on the 
Eastern Arctic. We can probably have discussions during consideration of this matter, if some 
of the MLAs are not clear on this; because, if these people come from Baffin, they are going to 
give us quite some help. 
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MR. SPEAKER: Thank you, Mr. Arlooktoo. To the motion. Mr. PudlukA 

MR. PUDLUK: (Translation) Thank you, Mr. Speaker. I had a meeting with the Baffin Region 
Education Society. There was a motion passed when I was attending that meeting. The motion 
related to the fact that they wanted to get into the Legislative Assembly during our next session, 
in this regard. They were very concerned, and there were a few motions passed during that 
meeting, motions that said they wanted to be in attendance at this ninth session. They really 
wanted to hear what was being said and what the discussions are during this ninth session. For 
this reason, I am totally in favour of the motion that is being put on the floor, and I would 
like to add that people from Kitikmeot, the Central Arctic, and Mackenzie Liard, or even the 
other communities -- if they can put an amendment to this motion, they can invite some committee 
members from the communities in regard to the education societies, and even if they invite people 
from their area I will be in favour of that. If they are not going to get someone here, I am 
still going to be in favour of the motion. Thank you, Mr. Speaker. 

MR. SPEAKER: Thank you, Mr. Pudluk. To the motion. Mr. MacQuarrie. 

Proposed Amendment To Motion 6-82(3) 

· MR. MacQUARRIE: I would like to move an amendment to the motion, Mr. Speaker. The amendment 
would read, 11To invite one" -- rather than 11three 11 , then the next word would be 11representative 11 

rather than 11representatives 11 , and further on, in the next line, to appear as 11a witness" -­
rather than "witnesses", and then, at the very end of the motion insert a comma "and to be 
receptive to similar requests from other recognized educational bodies. " So that the whole 
motion, as amended, would read: Now therefore, I move, seconded by the Member for Baffin South, 
to invite one representative of the Baffin Region Education Society to appear as a witness before 
the committee of the whole, at the Assembly's expense, so they can bring up their concerns, and 
to be receptive to similar requests from other recognized educational bodies. 

MR. SPEAKER: Is there a seconder to the amendment? It is seconded by Mr. Kilabuk. To the 
amendment. I asked if there was a seconder to the motion as amended, and you raised your hand. 
Do you wish to be seconder? 

MR. KILABUK: (Translation) Mr. Speaker, I misunderstood, but I do know what is going on now. 
I realize I raised my hand; I would like it to be removed. 

---Laughter 

MR. SPEAKER: I presume it is not your hand you wish removed. I will call again for a seconder 
to this motion. There does not appear to be a seconder to the motion. The motion therefore 
cannot continue. Back to the motion. To the motion. Mr. MacQuarrie. 

MR. MacQUARRIE: Simply to say that when I said 11Nay 11 when unanimous consent was asked for the 
other day, it was not because I do not support the intent. I just immediately thought of the 
needs of other areas and the expense, and I thought that one person could as easily transmit the 
concerns as three people could, at a lot less expense. However, if I am unable to get an 
amendment through, I still do believe that it is most important that this Assembly hear the 
concerns of people who are directly involved with administering education, and I will support the 
motion. 

MR. SPEAKER: To the motion. Mr. Evaluarjuk 5 do you wish to close the debate by speaking again, 
or are you ready for the question? Mr. Kilabuk. 

MR. KILABUK: (Translation) Mr. Speaker, I just have a very short comment to this motion, because, 
again, I would like to say that I am in favour of the motion. You probably understand that the 
Baffin area has really given a lot of consideration in regard to this motion -- for your 
constituents, and your colleagues -- but the area really has a lot of concerns in regard to 
education matters. I was asked to bring this up on behalf of the education societies in the 
Baffin area. They wanted more information, and they wanted to get into further discussions 
concerning 1

1Learning: Tradition and Change 11

• Thank you. 

MR. SPEAKER: Thank you. Mr. Appaqaq. 

MR. APPAQAQ: (Translation) Thank you, Mr. Speaker. I am not going to be supporting this motion, 
because, during our session in Inuvik, we tabled this document because none of the people were 
informed with regard to "Learning: Tradition and Change". The chairmen of the societies from the 
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various communities were just getting into a discussion of this report. So we are going into the 
discussion now, and we speak for the entire Northwest Territories. I do not know if the 
education societies have -- I believe we are going to have to delay it. 

MR. SPEAKER: To the motion. Ms Cournoyea. 

Position Of Elected Members To Voice Concerns Of The People 

MS COURNOYEA: Mr. Speaker, the motion in itself has its merits; however, I cannot support the 
motion because I had similar requests in my constituency -- that people wanted to come and listen 
to the debate that was taking place on the education committee report. I referred to them that, 
if we had done that, then we would continue to spend a great deal of money bringing people to 
these sessions. The Canadian Broadcasting Corporation has a job to do in transmitting the 
information that is going out from this Legislative Assembly. I feel that the expense and the 
doors that we will open in order to accommodate all of the other people who feel that they should 
be treated equally would be a decision that would be very difficult to make, as, when do we cut 
it off? When do we make a decision that we, as an elected group of people, are doing our job in 
our community, and transmitting the knowledge and bringing to this Assembly the concerns that 
the various bodies elect in our communities have toward any business that is conducted in this 
House? So therefore, Mr. Speaker, I cannot support the motion. 

MR. SPEAKER: To the motion. Mr. Patterson. 

HON. DENNIS PATTERSON: Mr. Speaker, I know that this would appear to set some kind of a possible 
precedent, but I would like to say that I think there are some special circumstances which this 
House might consider in the case of the Baffin Region Education Society. Firstly, that they are 
the longest operating regional education authority in the Northwest Territories -- I realize 
that Rae-Edzo was established originally as the first independent and unique society of that 
kind, but this group is a regional group, and they have, I know, gathered some very valuable 
experience which I think could be particularly useful to this House in considering this report. 
Secondly, they have done an exceptional amount of work on this report -- and I can even say, 
particularly serious consideration -- perhaps more serious and more detailed than I have seen in 
any other region in the Territories in my travel. They have had two full s2ssions of all loc�l 
education authority chairmen, lasting several days, in which the report was discussed in great 
detail, and they have also had workshops of their executive committee. 

As well, they are very far away, and I recognize that it is possible for anyone to be invited to 
appear as a witness while the report is being considered in committee of the whole, from the 
floor, and it would certainly be possible, for example, to have some of the educational interests 
that Mr. MacQuarrie referred to invited at that time; and I have the president of the NWTTA in 
mind, for example. So I think we can profit particularly from this group appearing, and, while 
I do recognize that this may be seen as a precedent, I think there are reasons why we can 
justify inviting a group who live so far away, and who are so concerned about this report, and 
have worked so hard on their position. I think we can say that they are exceptional, and deserve 
an exception to our general practice. Thank you. 

MR. SPEAKER: Thank you. To the motion. Mr. Curley, I believe you indicated you wish to speak. 
To the motion. Mr. Curley, do you wish to speak? 

MR. CURLEY: (Translation) Thank you, Mr. Speaker. Yes, a letter was presented from the BRES, 
and it was well-written; and, also, the board of directors had a chance to write that, and we 
are aware that the Baffin Region Education Society should have the power to work -- and I guess 
we could look at the letter again. It will be better if they would have more power, if they 
could write what they wanted to do. Also, just looking at that letter, in some words, and their 
concerns -- and it is not even a report. It was written more like a policy that could be dealt 
with in this House. I do not think that we could deal with those in the House. I cannot really 
vote for this either way, and I want you to understand. If we would be able to say -- if we 
wanted to represent -- to start the motion, and we should understand about those letters from the 
Baffin region. In Inuvik we mentioned -- I do not think we are going to be able to set out 
other solutions -- we have already visited them, the individual communities, like in Inuvik --
if they were to pass this resolution, and we will be able to deal with them. If it is not going 
to be this way, I do not think we are going to go anywhere, and all those recommendations -- we 
have not even dealt with them all. We had a letter from Bob MacQuarrie yesterday about the 
NWTTA's president, and I met him before, and he was really supporting this. Also, before, when 
the education society met in Keewatin, he was still supporting this; and, just by looking at 
his letter right now, it is the other way around; and he was really against those recommendations; 
and, I guess, Bob MacQuarrie has a complaint about this, he mentioned that to me, he mentioned 
that he was going to move against it. 
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MR. SPEAKER: Mr. Curley, please, you are speaking to the motion -- would you please limit your 
remarks to the motion? That is what you are speaking to. You have done a pretty wide swath of 
both sides. You are speaking to the motion -- whether to accept three members coming in or not, 
and you should restrict your remarks to that, please. 

MLAs Should Present Concerns Of Constituents In The House 

MR. CURLEY: Yes, Mr. Speaker, I am not sure whether my remarks were interpreted correctly. I 
am just trying to say to you that, Mr. Speaker, I believe the responsibility of the MLA is to 
represent their constituency, and represent these particular concerns, as legislators. If the 
Members in the House feel that they cannot express the views of the constituents and must invite 
them at every opportunity, I would say that they have to re-evaluate their role in the 
Legislature, in this House, because we did indicate very clearly in Inuvik that we would want 
the MLAs, individually in their regions, to collect those concerns and present them to the 
House. So on that basis, Mr. Speaker, I am going to abstain from the motion. 

MR. SPEAKER: Thank you, Mr. Curley. To the motion. Last call, to the motion. Mr. Evaluarjuk, 
would you like to wind up the debate? 

MR. EVALUARJUK: (Translation) Thank you, Mr. Speaker. I cannot really say much more about this 
motion. I do not know exactly what is going on right now. Was it amended? I guess it did not 
have a seconder. I wonder if you are really aware about the finance. I do not care if this 
motion could be amended. I want a representative from BRES; they are the ones who asked if they 
could be invited out to this House. They mentioned that they wanted to get a Keewatin 
representative too, and he mentioned that he was not supporting this motion in either way. He 
does not have a say. 

He does not have a say how come he cannot support this motion. It was brought about by BRES 
representatives that they wanted to get an indication of this and we could not really talk 
about this before as MLAs. Now it was pointed out by the BRES representatives and they had been 
working hard on this and they know more than we do. I guess it would be a nice way if we could 
get a representative from there. I want to know if thi� Keewatin -- I could say that if I were 
from Keewatin I would say if I were against it, and I would just say I am against it. I am not 
supporting it. This is from my constituency, not from me. I was told to mention this. Thank 
you, Mr. Speaker. 

MR. MacQUARRIE: Recorded vote, please. 

Motion 6-82(3), Defeated 

MR. SPEAKER: This concludes the debate, then, on Motion 6-82(3). A recorded vote has been 
requested. Mr. Clerk, will you record the vote? All those in favour of the motion, please stand. 

CLERK OF THE HOUSE (Mr. Remnant): Mr. Evaluarjuk, Mr. Arlooktoo, Mr. Kilabuk, Mr. Patterson, 
Mr. Pudluk, Mr. MacQuarrie. 

MR. SPEAKER: Those opposed to the motion, please stand. 

CLERK OF THE HOUSE (Mr. Remnant): Mr. Appaqaq, Ms Cournoyea, Mr. McCallum, Mr. Wah-Shee, 
Mr. Braden, Mr. Nerysoo, Mr. McLaughlin. 

MR. SPEAKER: Abstentions, please stand. 

CLERK OF THE HOUSE (Mr. Remnant): Mr. Curley, Mr. Sibbeston, Mr. Sayine, Mr. Butters. 

MR. SPEAKER: Would you bring me the results, please, Mr. Clerk? 

MR. MacQUARRIE: Please give me a copy of that report. It must be very interesting. 

MR. SPEAKER: 
abstentions. 

---Defeated 

The. results of the ballot; there were six yeas, there were seven nays, four 
The motion has been lost. 

I understand th�t Motion 7-82(3) has been incorrectly placed on the agenda for today, that that 
item does not come up until the 9th. 
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Item 11, introduction of bills for first reading. 

Item 12, second reading of bills. Mr. Curley. 

MR. CURLEY: Point of order, Mr. Speaker. 

MR. SPEAKER: Yes, a point of order. 

MR. CURLEY: The information that I have with respect to Motion 7-82(3), it is correctly 
recorded, introduced; date of notice, November 3rd, date for introduction, November 5th. I 
have not heard from the mover of the motion that he would defer it until November 10th. I would 
think that the information presented in Motion 7-82(3) is correct as stated. 

MR. McLAUGHLIN: Point of order, Mr. Speaker. 

MR. SPEAKER: Mr. McLaughlin, will you straighten the matter out? This is your motion. 

MR. McLAUGHLIN: Yes. If you look on page 118 of the transcript, I definitely said the 9th. 

MR. SPEAKER: The transcripts indicate the 9th. There was some error made somewhere. The mover 
says it is the 9th. Do you agree to drop it at that? 

Item 12, second reading of bills. 

ITEM NO. 12: SECOND READING OF BILLS 

Mr. Nerysoo. 

Second Reading Of Bill 15-82(3): Wildlife Ordinance 

HON. RICHARD NERYSOO: Yes, Mr. Speaker, I move, seconded by the honourable Member for 
Rae-Lac la Martre, that Bill 15-82(3), An Ordinance to Amend the Wildlife Ordinance, be read 
for the second time. The purpose of this bill, Mr. Speaker, is to amend t.,e Wildlife Ordinar.ce 
by repealing the sealed firearm provisions for camps and wildlife sanctuaries; to include the 
eggs of wildlife in the definition of wildlife; to make it unlawful for a person, other than a 
resident, to hunt without having a licence on his person; to prevent any person from wasting 
certain wildlife; to allow hunters to remove sex organs from the hide; and to authorize the use 
of forms of licences, permits and other documents approved by the superintendent. 

MR. SPEAKER: Thank you. To the bill in principle. Mr. MacQuarrie. 

MR. MacQUARRIE: Thank you, Mr. Speaker. I would like to express the same kinds of concerns as 
I had yesterday, but I realize it would be out of order, so I will not express them today. 

---Laughter 

---Applause 

MR. SPEAKER: To the principle of the bill. 

AN HON. MEMBER: Question. 

MR. SPEAKER: Question being called. All those in favour? Opposed, if any? Bill 15-82(3) has 
had second reading. 

---Carried 

Mr. Braden. 

Second Reading Of Bill 16-82(3): Mining Safety Ordinance 

HON. GEORGE BRADEN: Mr. Speaker, I move, seconded by the honourable Member for Rae-Lac la Martre, 
that Bill 16-82(3), An Ordinance Respecting Mining Safety, be read for the second time. The 
purpose of this bill, Mr. Speaker, is to provide for mining safety in the Northwest Territories. 
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MR. SPEAKER: Thank you, Mr. Braden. To the principle of the bill. 

SOME HON. MEMBERS: Question. 

MR. SPEAKER: Question being called. All those in favour? Opposed, if any? Bill 16-82(3) has 
had second reading. 

---Carried 

Second reading of bills. That then concludes second reading of bills. Is there any other 
business with regard to bills that you wish? Mr. Butters. 

HON. TOM BUTTERS: Mr. Speaker, might I have unanimous consent to go back to first reading 
of bills? 

SOME HON. MEMBERS: Agreed. 

MR. SPEAKER: Unanimous consent being requested to go back to Item 11, introduction of bills 
for first reading. Are there any nays? 

ITEM NO. 11: INTRODUCTION OF BILLS FOR FIRST READING 

Proceed, Mr. Butters. 

First Reading Of Bill 18-82 (3): Public Sector Compensation Restraint Ordinance 

HON. TOM BUTTERS: Mr. Speaker, I move, seconded by the honourable Member for Yellowknife North, 
that Bill 18-82 (3), An Ordinance Respecting the Restraint of Compensation in the Public Sector 
of the Northwest Territories, be read for the first time. 

MR. SPEAKER: All those in favour? Opposed, if any? Bill 18-82(3) has had first reading. 

---Carried 

Mr. Butters. 

HON. TOM BUTTERS: Mr. Speaker, I wonder if I might have consent to give second reading at this 
time? 

SOME HON. MEMBERS: Agreed. 

---Agreed 

REVERT TO ITEM NO. 12: SECOND READING OF BILLS 

MR. SPEAKER: Agreed. Proceed, Mr. Butters. 

Second Reading Of Bill 18-82(3): Public Sector Compensation Restraint Ordinance 

HON. TOM BUTTERS: Mr. Speaker, I move, seconded by the honourable Member for Yellowknife North, 
that Bill 18-82(3), An Ordinance Respecting the Restraint of Compensation in the Public Sector 
of the Northwest Territories, be read for the second time. The purpose of this bill, 
Mr. Speaker, is to impose limits on increases in compensation in the public sector of the 
Northwest Territories. 

MR. SPEAKER: Thank you, Mr. Butters. To the principle of the bill. Are you ready for the 
question? Are you ready for the question? 

SOME HON. MEMBERS: Question. 

MR. SPEAKER: Question being called. All those in favour? Opposed, if any? Bill 18-82(3) 
has had second reading. 

---Carried 
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I wonder if I might have the concurrence of the House to vary the agenda slightly and proceed 
with Item 14, third reading of bills and Item 15, assent of bills, prior to going into committee 
of the whole for today? This is to deal with that bill with regard to elections, the Council 
Ordinance. 

SOME HON. MEMBERS: Agreed. 

MR. S PEAKER: Agreed. 

---Agreed 

ITEM NO. 14: THIRD READING OF BILLS 

Mr. McCallum. 

Third Reading Of Bill 21-82(3): Council Ordinance 

HON. ARNOLD McCALLUM: Mr. Speaker, I move, seconded by the honourable Member for Rae-Lac la Martre 
that Bill 21-82(3), An Ordinance to Amend the Council Ordinance, be read for the third time. 

MR. S PEAKER: Thank you. Are you ready for the question? 

SOME HON. MEMBERS: Question. 

MR. S PEAKER: Question being called. All those in favour? Opposed, if any? The motion is 
carried. Bill 21-82(3) has had three readings. 

---Carried 

I wonder, Mr. Clerk, if you could ascertain whether the Commissioner is ready for assent to this 
particular bill? 

ITEM NO. 15: ASSENT TO B ILLS 

COMMISSIONER PARKER: Please be seated. As the Commissioner of the Northwest Territories, 
assent to Bill 21-82(3). 

Mr. Speaker, while I am here I would like to prevail on you for j ust a moment more to make a 
presentation of three books. Would that be in order, Mr. Speaker? 

MR. S PEAKER: Yes, Mr. Commissioner. Proceed. 

Presentation Of Books By Dr. J. Dewey Soper 

COMMISS IONER PARKER: Thank you very much. Mr. Speaker and Members, I do this because I would 
like to take this opportunity to mark the passing of Dr. J. Dewey Soper, who was a gentleman who 
was a naturalist and a writer, and who carried out a great number of explorations and trips on 
Baffin Island and throughout the Northwest Territories in the 192Os. Dr . Soper recorded the life 
of the people of that time and he recorded a tremendous amount of information about birds, 
animals and the flowers and growth of the area of Baffin Island. This is information that is 
important to all of us, regardless of our racial extraction or the place where we have come from. 
Fortunately, before Dr. Soper died, the territorial government assisted him, with others, to 
produce yet one more book of his recollections and I believe that his drawings and the information 
that he has recorded on the people, birds and the animals of Baffin Island are particularly 
interesting. In a symbolic way, to mark the passing of Dr. Soper, I would prevail upon you to 
permit me to present a copy of his book, which is entitled, ''Canadian Arctic Recollections, 
Baffin Island, 1923-1931 1 1  

- - I would like to present a copy of this book to each of the Members 
in whose areas he travelled. I regret that it is not in Inuktitut. However, it is a valuabl � 
reference book and I think the Members and other Members in this House might find it interest i ng. 
Dr. Soper died on Tuesday, at the age of 89, having lived a very full and a very interesting life . 
Thank you, Mr. Speaker. 

---Applause 
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MR. SPEAKER: Returning to the orders of the day. Item 13, consideration in committee of the 
whole of bills, recommendations to the Legislature and other matters. 

ITEM NO. 13 : CONSIDERAT ION IN COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE OF BILLS, RECOMMENDATIONS TO THE 
LEGISLATURE AND OTHER MATTERS 

Tabled Document 1-82(3 ),  report of the special committee on education, with Mr. Pudluk in the 
chair. We will resolve into committee of the whole. 

PROCEEDINGS IN COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE TO CONSIDER TABLED DOCUMENT 1-82(3 ),  LEARNING : TRADITION 
AND CHANGE IN THE NORTHWEST TERRITORIES 

CHAIRMAN (Mr. Pudluk ) :  This committee will come to order. Now we break for coffee. We will 
take 15 minutes, no more than 15 minutes, okay? 

---SHORT RECESS 
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CHAIRMAN ( Mr. Pudluk ) :  The Chair recognizes a quorum now and , before we go on to the business , 
I would like to say a few words. There was a motion yesterday that we start at 9:00 o'cl ock this 
morning until l : 00 this afternoon ; and if we do have a quorum we are going to go on until l : 00 
o'clock. I believ e  the Liberal party is going to leave around noon hour but if we have a quorum 
we are going to continue until l :00 o'clock. Thank you. 

Recommendations One To Six And Nine 

Now , the education report -- and we are going to be dealing with recommendations one to six , and 
nine. We are still on general comments. Are there any more general comments on recommendations 
one to six , and nine? Mr. Butters. 

HON. TOM BUTTERS: By the way of procedure , again , Mr. Chairman , I do not have the sheet provided 
me by Mr. McLaughl in and Mr. Curley yesterday , regarding the way we woul d debate the 
recommendations , but I did not find recommendation eight in there. Where does that fal l ?  What 
grouping does eight fal l under? 

MR. McLAUGHLIN: It is on the back page , first item. 

HON. TOM BUTTERS: Thank you. 

Recommendations 1 1  , 14 And 15 

CHAIRMAN (Mr. Pudl uk): Any more general comments? Okay , this committee wou ld  l ike to go to the 
second section , recommendations 11 , 14 , and 1 5. General comments. Nay , Mr. MacQuarrie? 

MR. MacQUARRIE: Y es , I am trying , Mr. Chairman , to get organized. 

CHAIRMAN (Mr. Pudl uk): I am going to count to five. 

MR. MacQUARRIE: Mr. Chairman , the question that arises -- I had al ready , in Inuvik , expressed 
concerns with respect to recommendations 13 and 14. Indeed , it is this section that has the 
greatest concern , generally , from me , and I had expressed concerns with re �pect to 13 and 14 in 
Inuvik. I need not repeat those here , and wil l  not , but with respect to recommendation 15 I 
wou ld  have a couple of questions at this time. Recommendation 15 says , "The Department of 
Education shal l regard research into curricul um deve l opment as a funding priority."  

They do talk about the creation of material s ,  and extensive research into curricul um development , 
and I am aware that that is a very costl y  proposition , when you begin to do fundamental 
curricul um research . I suppose my first question is , has the committee made estimates of the 
possible costs of the development of curricu lum ,  if it were to be carried out in the way that 
it is suggested here , on requests from divisional boards and through the centres. for learning 
and teaching? 

CHAIRMAN (Mr. Pudluk): Thank you , Mr. MacQuarrie. Mr. McLaughlin. 

MR . McLAUGHLIN: Thank you , Mr. Chairman. When the committee made this recommendation , it was 
real ly reacting to both what we heard in pub lic hearings and also to several motions made in the 
Assembly by several Members -- and possibl y  even Mr. MacQuarrie , I am not sure -- about trying to 
get more funds for different things in different school s  and their communities. A l ot of those 
requests were particularly to have curriculums developed that taught students in the Northwest 
Territories about the Northwest Territories and about their own areas , and developed a 
curriculum in their own l anguage. The Government of the Northwest Territories , through the 
Department of Education and the Department of Information , is making great steps right now to he l p  
in some of these areas , and that is going to be , hopefull y ,  one of the sources of funds. The 
other thing which we have impressed upon some of the federal people -- and we got a response 
in this area from Mr. Munro , when he was in Yell owknife , that they wou l d  take a l ook at this 
again -- is the funding of education and the basic agreement between the territorial government 
and the federal  government , which apparentl y  is not something that is hammered down on a piece of 
paper right now. It just deve l oped as a sort of unwritten agreement , and by the practice which i �  
being carried out between the two governments right now as to what the funding w i l l  be. 

Substantial Funding Required 

The committee realizes that when you take this and the other recommendations in here which are 
asking for thi ngs to be done better than is being done right now , or asking for things to be 
done which are not being done right now , we are asking for a substantial amount of money . 
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Estimates have ranged, for the total of anything from, I think, five to 1 5  million dollars a 
year for a three to five year period, in order to accomplish all these things initially. Then, 
after that, hopefully a lot of the curriculum that is developed will be able to continue to be 
used but, for the initial work, we realize that there is a substantial amount of money required. 
We as a government, I guess our Minister of Finance, is going to have to make a Treasury Board 
submission. We have tried to impress on the Minister of Indian and Northern Affairs, and other 
federal officials, that if we really believe that the people, native people of the Northwest 
Territories, should be able to maintain their language and culture in a similar fashion as the 
people in Quebec are allowed to keep their language and culture -- then a much bigger effort 
has to be made in that area than has been made in the past by the federal or the territorial 
governments. 

The specific details, and the amount on this one thing, I do not have right now; but the estimates 
we have had, like I say, in total, is a substantial amount of money. We are going to have to do 
some hard bargaining with the federal government and try to get this money. 

CHA IRMAN (Mr. Pudluk): Thank you, Mr. McLaughlin. Mr. MacQuarrie. 

MR. MacQUARR IE: The total amount seemed to be between five and 1 5  million dollars a year, over 
a period of three years; or, over three years? 

CHA IRMAN (Mr. Pudluk): Thank you, Mr. MacQuarrie. Mr. McLaughlin. 

MR. McLAUGHL IN: Thank you, Mr. Chairman. Yes, the estimates have ranged, depending upon who 
has been doing the estimates and in what depth, of anywhere from five to 1 5  million dollars total, 
over a three to five year period. 

CHAIRMAN (Mr. Pudluk): Thank you, Mr. McLaughlin. Supplementary, Mr. MacQuarrie. 

MR. MacQUARR IE: Thank you, Mr. Chairman. Certainly the aim of tailor-made materials for a 
northern curriculum is a very desirable one, but it is bound to be very, very costly and I 
believe, probably not fully realizable, because of not only the cost, I guess, but the expertise 
that would be involved in developing those materials. I notice also something else which would 
be of concern to me, and that is some of the statements surrounding recommendation 1 5  seem to 
indicate that teachers will play an active role in developing curriculum and curriculum materials. 
Just as someone who has taught school for many, many years, I sincerely believe that if you are 
a committed teacher -- and the majority are -- that teaching, itself, is a full-time job. It is 
more than a full-time job. You are working evenings and weekends as well. To add a duty of 
curriculum development on top of that is unrealistic -- something will suffer if teachers are 
expected to play too large a role in that process. 

CHA IRMAN (Mr. Pudluk): Thank you, Mr. MacQuarrie. Mr. McLaughlin. 

Teachers Already Involved In Curriculum Development 

MR. McLAUGHL IN: Thank you, Mr. Chairman. The thing that has to be realized is that, in actual 
fact, in the field the teachers and the classroom assistants who are dedicated to the profession 
right now are having to make up this curriculum. If you have a classroom of students who do not 
speak English and you are trying to teach English as a second language, there is no curriculum, 
but efforts have been made and are being made and something has already been accomplished by the 
Minister of Education to take existing curriculum from Greenland and to translate that into our 
languages. The school board in northern Quebec, which serves the Inu it  communities in northern 
Quebec, has curriculum, some of which is very high quality, in glossy, bound-type books. We have 
had those made available to us at our meetings and a lot of that is the type of material which 
they have said they would loan us in our jurisdiction. We could use the basics and have it 
translated where necessary. So, the fact is people are trying to do something right now if they 
are dedicated and realize there is no existing material. We are saying it should be a funding 
priority to do this and there is no doubt that it is needed. I think Mr. Curley maybe has 
something to say, too. 

CHA IRMAN (Mr. Pudluk): Thank you, Mr. McLaughlin. Do you have a further reply, Mr. Curley? 
No. Mr. Buttrrs. 

HON. TOM BUTTERJ: Just on the point of finances, as Mr. McLaughlin noted, I am convinced that 
there will be �ome difficulty, maybe a great deal of difficulty, in obtaining funding for a 
number of the new objectives and new initiatives identified in this report. Now, the difficulty 
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that we might find wil l rel a�e in no way to the va l ue, the demonstrabl e va l ue of the programs 
and enhancements that are bei ng recommended here. I just wish to indicate that as a resu lt  of 
recent intergovernmenta l  committee IGC meetings in Ottawa -- the economic situation is exact ly  
as  1ou hear a�ross the country -- we are hard up  -- and the type of  suggestions that we are 
mak i ng here wi l l  not be devel oped, I think, through the usua l  IGC process. It wou l d  be an 
enha�cement to an existing program ; therefore, it wou l d  go through the auction process and be 
exam i ned by _ a committee of cabinet Ministers. So I just wou l d  l i ke to say that there is going 
to be, I thi nk, a l ot of hard work to be done to obtain funding for many of the programs being 
suggested here. 

Professiona l  Standards Of Northern Trained Teachers 

By wa1 ?f genera l  comm�nt, I wou l d  just l ike to l ook at recommendation l l  and possibl y  request 
the M in i ster of Educati on to assure me that this recommendation, with regard to the training 
of teachers, refl ects the intent of the government to ensure that a l l teachers who function in 
our �chool s1stems wi l l be qua l ified to a certain standard of professiona l ism and required to 
obta i n  certa i n  l evel s  of academic achievement. There is some concern in some areas that in 
our training of teachers, and expecia l l y in the training of northern teachers, we may not 
�em�nd _ of _ them the same standards that are required of teachers being trained in other 
J ur i sd i cti ?ns. I �ave tol d  the peopl e  that have raised this concern that our approach is that, 
over _ a p�ri od of ti me, any te�cher who is �mpl oyed within the system operating in the Northwest 
!erri tor i es wou l d  nave to _ ac� i e�e a recogni zed and acceptab le  standard. I wonder if that repl y  
i s  adequate and I wonder i f  i t  i s  the correct repl y to constituents who have raised this concern? 

CHA I RMAN (Mr. Pudl u k): Thank you, Mr . Butters. Mr. Curl ey. Mr. Patterson. 

HON. DENN IS PATTERSON: Thank you, Mr. Chairman. I wou l d  say, firstl y, that the ex i sting 
teacher training institutions in the Northwest Territories are both affil iated with universities, 
who have eva l uated their programs and have recognized that training offered at the teacher 
education program, TEP, wil l be credited toward a professiona l  degree. So we now offer training 
that is approved by universities, which thereby meets nationa l standards. I wou l d  see no reason 
why we wou l d  in any way depart from that arrangement in any new structures which might be created 
around the training of teachers. 

I might just add, Mr. Chairman, that the Northwest Territories teachers ' certification board, which 
is now active, has expressed views on this issue to me and the resu l t  of discussions was that 
there are now two teaching certificates given in the Northwest Territories ; one which recognizes a 
university degree and recognizes that l evel of education and train i ng, and another which 
recognizes training offered by TEP, but short of a degree. One reason why I fel t strongl y  that 
there shou l d  be two types of certificates is that we shou l d  encourage our TEP graduates to 
consider themsel ves as having obtained qua l ifications toward a degree and we shou l d  encourage 
them to, at an appropriate point, go on and get the same kind of profess i ona l training that can 
be obtained anywhere in the country. Hopefu l l y, in the future we wil l be abl e to offer degrees 
to TEP graduates without them having to l eave the Northwest Territories, but, in sum, Mr. Chairman, 
I feel that we are a l ready offering training of a standard comparabl e  in the rest of the country 
through our l inks with universities and I certainl y  feel that we shou l d  in no way depart from 
that pattern in the recommendations and I certainl y  do not see this recommendation as going 
against that trend. I hope that is J 5atisfactory answer . Than k you . 

C� IA I RMAN (Mr. Pudl u k): Thank you, Mr. Patterson. Mr. Butters. 

Appointed Board Of Governors For Arctic Col l ege 

HON . TOM BUTTERS: Yes. I wonder if I might ask another question on another el ement of this 
grouping ? I wou l d  l ike to, just again, express a very rea l  concern about the devel opment of 
the Arctic col l ege and the principl e  that I think has been overl ooked, or maybe ignored, here is 
the one which has been put forward to us as the major motivating reason for the report origina l ly, 
which was to devol ve as much as possib l e, and to as great an extent as possibl e, the responsi bil ity 
for the education of chil dren to the parents of those chi l dren. That was the major objecti�e  of  
the Education Ordinance which was debated in  1977 and is  currentl y  in pl ace. It certainl y wou l �  
appear to be the major objective of this report and the divisiona l boards are being proposed 
to ensure that that e�d occurs to a greater extent than the committee be l ieves is now being done . 
But in devel oping the Arctic col l ege you are rea l l y  ta king away something that is a l ready in 
p l ace and that is, in a number of communities -- not a l l communities now, but in a number of 
communities -- an invol vement in the programs and education of students in grades l l  and 12. I t  
disturbs and bothers me that the board of the Arctic col l ege is a tota l l y  appointed group, 



- 128 -

arb i trari l y  appoi nted by the M i ni ster, wi thout el ect i ons. Adm ittedl y, there i s  representati on 
from educati on authori t i es, but i t  is  not an el ected body as such. It i s  an appoi nted body and 
am wonderi ng whether or not that w i l l  become a very major sore poi nt i n  the future, especia l l y  
w i th regard to the educati on programs bei ng provi ded to seni or hi gh-school students. 

CHA I RMAN (Mr. Pudl uk ) :  Thank you, Mr. Butters. Mr. Curl ey. 

MR. CURLEY: Thank you. Thank you, Mr. Chai rman. I am i ntr igued by the M i n i ster 1 s concern that 
we recommended appoi ntment of members to the government agency or whatever. He knows very wel l 
he pract i ses that, as a M i n i ster, i n  appoint ing board members to var i ous government boards. As a 
former M i n i ster of Justi ce, he shou ld  know that. You know, i n  al l the . . .  

CHA I RMAN (Mr. Pudl u k ) :  Mr. Curl ey, coul d you get a l i ttl e cl oser to your m i crophone? I can 
hard l y  hear you. Thank you. 

Arcti c  Col l ege Programs Shoul d Be Ava i l ab l e  To A l l Regi ons 

MR. CURLEY: If the M i n i ster wants to recommend that the governors of the proposed Arctic  
col l ege be  e l ected, I do  not th i n k  anybody woul d have any probl em w i th that. We  consi dered the 
el ected representati ves from the regi ons probab l y  coul d pl ay a s ign if icant rol e i n  runni ng the 
affa i rs of the Arct ic  col l ege. I di sagree in  some respects w ith the M in ister say i ng that th i s  
program i s  a l ready effecti ve l y  i n  pl ace. It i s  maybe so i n  Yel l owkn ife and Fort Smi th, who I know 
are opposed to spread i ng the program ri ght across the Terri tor i es and I can understand why the 
M i n i sters woul d protect them, because pol i t i ca l l y  it i s  exped ient for them to support onl y  one 
concept of the col l ege, Thebacha Col l ege, but I woul d go beyond that. I woul d go beyond my own 
pol i t i cal i nterest and expedi ency i n  try i ng to protect my seat for the next el ecti on. Th i s  
program is  not uni versal l y  ava i l ab l e  i n  other parts of  the regi on. You know, I w i sh the M in i sters 
wou l d  attempt to be a l i ttl e  more sympathet ic  to that, because peopl e  who do go to Thebacha 
Col l ege, go very rel uctantl y, for s ix  weeks, for two months, someti mes for three months. You do 
not have very many appl i cants com i ng i n  from the Eastern Arcti c, and now we say, you know, the 
program i s  i n  pl ace and i t  i s  work i ng wel l ,  but from the other perspecti ve i t  i s  not work i ng 
that wel l .  

I thi nk i f  you l ook at a l l the government programs that are currentl y  run by a number of 
departments, i s  that real l y  how we want our h i gher educati on run -- by the var i ous departments, 
d i fferent bureaucrac i es, who do not even have a proper co-ordi nator in  the government -- Manpower, 
Economi c  Devel opment tra i n i ng programs, and some of the programs run by the M i n i ster, adul t 
educati on programs? The i dea may be far from our object ive i n  creating that k i nd of a program, 
but I th i nk eventual l y, whether we have i t  now or i n  future, there i s  goi ng to have to be 
acceptance that the Arcti c  col l ege programs shoul d  not be restricted onl y  to the members of 
certai n  reg i ons, l i ke the southern Mackenz i e. So I th ink  from that poi nt of vi ew, i f  you rea l l y  
assess that w i thout prejud ice, w i thout b i as, you have no choi ce but to try to g i ve the same 
opportuni ty to other parts of the Terr i tor i es who real l y  do not have that means and opportuni ty 
to have a f i rst cho ice i n  tak i ng programs currentl y  prov ided by the col l ege i n  Fort Sm i th. 

HON. ARNOLD McCALLUM : Thebacha Co l l ege. 

MR. CURLEY : Thank you. 

HON. TOM BUTTERS : Poi nt of pr i v i l ege . 

CHA I RMAN (Mr. Pud l uk ) : Thank you, Mr. Curl ey. Mr . Butters. 

Opportuni t i es For Input Into H i gh School s  

HON. TOM BUTTERS : I have pat ientl y  wa i ted to make my poi nt of pr i v i l ege, because I d id  not 
th i nk i t  was pol i te to interrupt the Member. In Inuv i k, when I spoke to these recommendati ons, 
I made i t  qu i te c l ear that I was speak i ng for mysel f, because the mater ia l  had not been made 
ava i l ab l e  i n  the commun it i es. At the present ti me, I am speak i ng as the Member for Inuv i k, I 
am not speak i ng as a M i n i ster -- and he used the words f ive ti mes. I am speak ing as the Member 
for Inuvi k, and I recogni ze that there i s  a major prob l em w i th the current Educati on Ordi nance, 
i n  that, where you have h igh school s where grades 11 and 12 are provi ded, the communit i es wh i ch are 
s i tuated as satel l i tes of those communi t i es, do not have adequate and suff ic i ent i nput i nto the 
d i rect i on of tb0se school s. But I th i n k  i t  i s  someth i ng that one shou ld  consi der -- and I hope 
you have consi �ered -- that you have removed, as you have i n  recom�endat i on 12, fr�m �arents who 
now have some opportuni t i es for i nput i nto grades 11 and 12, that i nput, by establ 1 sh 1 ng the 
Arcti c  col l ege, wh ich operates a l l of those school s after grade 10 programs. 
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So all I am just po inti ng out i s  that you are reduc i ng a responsi b i l i ty that i s  currentl y  i n  
pla ce and bei ng practi sed i n  many communit i es, and I d o  not th ink  i t  is  advantageous t o  tear 
somebody e lse ' s  house down to bui l d  your own. 

CHAIRMAN (Mr . Pud l uk): Thank you, Mr. Butters . th i nk i t  i s  Mr. Patterson f i rst . 

HON. DENNIS PATTERSON: Mr. Cha i rman, I would l i ke to respond to Mr. Butters ' comments and 
s i mp l y  say that I agree that the Arct i c  col l ege board needs to be more representative of l oca l 
educati on authori ti es. I th i nk that the proposed compos it ion of the board was too heav i l y  
consti tuted by appoi nted persons, and the message I have got from the pub l i c  i n  my tours of 
vari ous parts of the Terr i tor i es is that the l ocal educat ion author i ties, parti cul arl y if they 
are going to see grades 11 and 12 i ncorporated i n  the Arcti c � a l l ege program, want to have a 
p ipel i ne i nto that board. I th i nk that, ei ther through the proposed assoc i ati on of trustees, 
wh i ch woul d be a body composed of el ected representat i ves, or by some other means, we have to 
beef up the elected composi t i on of the Arcti c college board, and I thi nk the roi n t  i s  wel l ta ken . 

I m i ght a l so say that I do recogni ze that there i s  a certa i n  feel i ng, i n  areas where there are 
h i gh schools, that peopl e do not want to g ive up an author i ty or power that they presentl y enjoy 
over grade 11 and 12 students, and I th i nk that, i n  those areas, we are going to have to 
a c commodate the status quo and f ind a way to accommodate those concerns . I th in k  one method 
that has been suggested -- perhaps by the spec i a l comm i ttee -- was that, where there are ex i st ing 
h igh school s, the Arcti c coll eges coul d, and shoul d, contract w ith those school s  to offer grade 
11 and 12 serv i ces, and I th in k  that th i s  is qui te l i kel y what we woul d have to do to a c commodate 
those concerns. I do not thi nk the prob l em ex i sts i n  pl a ces where there are no h igh schools, and 
I would menti on that i n  the Baff in  reg i on there was -- not w i thout some controversy -- but there 
was agreement from the reg iona l educat i on author it ies that they accepted the reasons for the 
i nc l us ion of grade 11 and 12 students i n  the Arcti c col l ege . So I th ink  both those concerns 
ra i sed by Mr. Butters can and shoul d be accommodated . Thank you . 

CHAIRMAN (Mr . Pudluk): Thank you, Mr . Patterson . Do you want to repl y, Mr . McLaughl i n? 

Ind i v i dual Arcti c Coll ege Campus Boards 

MR. McLAUGHLIN: Thank you, Mr. Cha i rman . Just one other response to Mr . Butters, in the area 
of the Arcti c coll ege. You know, we consi dered how that col lege shoul d be governed, that there 
shoul d be a board, and our f i rst shot at suggest ing who a l l shoul d be on the board got to be 
li ke 30 or 40 peopl e .  So we tr i mmed i t  bac k  to what we thought were essenti a l  representat i ves . 
That cut back  on the number of elected people that woul d have been automat i c a l l y  on the board, 
because they represented the separate d i vi s i ona l school boards. What coul d be done -- somethi ng 
we d i scussed -- i s  that each i nd i vi dua l Arcti c college campus, of the four or f ive that we are 
suggesti ng, wh i ch wou·l d i mmed i atel y become campuses i n  the communi t i es where there are regiona l 
h i gh school s w i th resi dences r i ght now, that those i nd i v i dua l campuses shoul d have a board made 
up of representat i ves from the d i v i s i ona l boards that that campus serves . That mi ght sol ve the 
ex i st ing problem r i ght now w i th h igh schools that serve more than one communi ty, and i t  would 
also sol ve the problem you suggest that the proposed Arcti c col l ege board of governors woul d 
not be a broad enough board made up of el ected peopl e .  So that i s  another suggesti on that we 
have had made to us, that coul d sol ve th i s  prob l em .  

CHAIRMAN (Mr . Pudluk): Thank you, Mr. McLaughli n .  Mr . Eva l uarju k. 

MR. EVALUARJUK: (Transl ati on) Thank you, Mr . Cha i rman . You know, for th i s  Arcti c col l ege, I 
woul d l i ke to ask a questi on on recommendati on 13. It i s  menti oned, I guess, on page 172, where 
i t  i s  wr i tten, "d ·i v i s i onal boards of Educati on" and "Arcti c col lege". What does that mean 
exactly? How i s  i t  done? The ones at the bottom, the staff of the d i v is iona l boa rd of educat i on 
from each reg i on -- for exampl e, from Keewat in, Baff in  Isl and, Centra l Arcti c - - do they have 
any authori ty to be part of the d i v i s i ona l board for the Arct i c  col l ege? For exampl e, i f  they 
were to have the author i ty to be s itt i ng on the d i v i si ona l board, for exampl e Baff i n  Reg i ona l 
Educati on Soc i ety, BRES, would they have any responsi b i l i ty or author i ty to s it  on th i s  Arcti c 
col l ege? Are they goi ng to have any powers to be s i tt ing? Maybe they a re really aga i nst th 3 t .  

CHAIRMAN (Mr . Pud l uk): Thank you, Mr . Eva l uarjuk . Who w i shes to repl y? Mr . McLaughl i n .  

MR . McLAUGHLIN: Thank you, Mr . Cha i rman. Just to answer Mr . Eva l uarjuk ' s  comments there what  
I just sa i d  to Mr. Butters would mean, i f  you l ook at that d i agram on page 172, that we are 
suggesti ng that you woul d draw a l i ne of communi cat ion or respons i b i l i ty between the Arcti c 
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col l ege campuses and the divisional boards of education. That woul d be something that is not 
on that diagram now, that we woul d suggest woul d probabl y sol ve that prob l em. It woul d al so, 
probabl y, be advantageous, on that diagram, al so to draw a simil ar l ine from the divisional 
boards of education to the b l ock that shows centres for l earning, as wel l .  

CHAIRMAN (Mr. Pudl uk): Thank you, Mr. McLaugh l i n. Mr. Wah-Shee. 

HON. JAMES WAH-SHEE: Mr. Chairman, in regard to appointment on various boards, I think incl uding 
the Arctic col l ege, I just wanted to indicate that the Ministers are responsib l e  for appointing 
various boards. I think usua l l y  it depends upon input from the Members of the House. Anyway, for 
my part, I think there was some insinuation here that Ministers who are responsib l e  for various 
boards normal l y  approve appointments of peop l e  within their own turf, or their own area. I just 
want to say that, for my part, I do not know of any member from my constituency who sits on any 
of the existing territorial boards, so that is not necessaril y  the case. I agree that the 
appointments on the Arctic col l ege board shoul d have regional representation, right across the 
Northwest Territories, and I am not necessaril y hung up on whether they are el ected. I think 
I wou ld  prefer if they were appointed, but ensuring that the col l ege has representatives from 
the different regions, from the East, West, North and South. Thank you. 

CHAIRMAN (Mr. Pud l uk): Thank you, Mr. Wah-Shee. Are there any further comments or questions? 
Mr. Mcca l l um. 

HON. ARNOLD McCALLUM: Mr. Chairman, I am not sure whether we are stil l on just comments of a 
general nature on the first group of recommendations. Is that correct? 

MR. McLAUGHLIN: Second group. 

HON. ARNOLD McCALLUM: Wel l ,  Mr. Chairman, I wou l d  simp l y  want to indicate to you that there has 
been a great concern in terms of the recommendations of the committee. I know they are 
recommendations to this House , and recommendat ·i ons therefore to the Minister of Education. I 
think that the peop l e  in the Territories have had a l ot of opportunity to put forth and express 
their concerns and put forth their viewpoints on the recommendations. I think that the comm·i ttee 
itsel f deserves a great deal of recognition and credit for their work, in bringing forth, 
specifical l y  in many areas, recommendations -- not the l east of which woul d be the recognition 
by the committee that there was a need for special educational facil ities and resources within 
the Territories. I do not think anybody woul d disagree with a recommendation such as that. 

Thebacha Col l ege Not Confined To South Mackenzie Area 

However, in my area, in Fort Smith, there are concerns that have been put forward, and a great 
number of questions that peop l e  there woul d want to have addressed before they woul d total l y  
support the changes within the present system as outl ined by the special committee ' s  report. 
First and foremost, if I may, Mr. Chairman, just indicate that peop l e  in the south Mackenzie 
do not consider Thebacha Col l ege to be their own. The representatives from that area, mysel f 
incl uded, have, on a number of occasions -- that is reported within our Hansard - - indicated that 
the programs, the courses, and the concept of the col l ege shoul d  expand and move into other 
areas of the Northwest Territor i es. I know that I persona l l y  have said that on many occasions, 
that Thebacha Col l ege is not an end in and by itsel f . . . 

HON. GEORGE BRADEN: Hear , hear ! 

HON. ARNOLD McCALLUM: . . .  that the courses that are now present l y  there, some of those courses - ­
not al l of them -- cou l d be taught in other areas. There are many other areas in the Territories 
that woul d be more appropriate -- to have the courses going on outside of Thebacha Col l ege. I 
think the basis of the col l ege, to expand, and have other areas set up, such as in Tuktoyaktuk 
and Frobisher Bay, has been the goal of myse lf  as wel l  as other peop l e  in the South, the Sl ave 
area. As I have indicated, there are a number of concerns from peop l e  in my community, from the 
l ocal education authority, that I wou l d  want to bring forward at this time. I do not expect that 
there shou l d be a dial ogue that goes on. I know the recommendations of this report are being 
made to this Assemb l y, and then, as I indicated, to the Minister. I woul d want to assure the 
Members of this committee that I address my comments so that the Minister, in taking a l ook at 
the recommendations of this committee, as wel l as the recommendations from other areas, and other 
peop l es, and taking into consideration the imp l ementation task force recommendations -- I wou -l d  
want him to g i ve some kind of credence to these as wel l .  
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Concerns Expressed By Local Educati on Authori ty, Fort Smith 

The bas ic  concern of people i n  Fort Smi th l i es w ith what they term the sketchy nature of the 
report. The recommendations, wh i l st they are made and in  many instances documented, i n  other 
i nstances are not wel l documented nor clearly expl a i ned, and people of the l ocal educati on 
authori ty i n  Fort Smi th suggest and specu l ate that the end resu l t  of the recommendat ions can be 
questioned rather than hav i ng a clear understand ing of the objective of the commi ttee i n  the 
beg inni ng. 

There are a great number of concerns about the adm in istrati ve structure. I i ndi cated that earli er 
i n  Inuvi k. The local educati on author ity was concerned with the admini strati ve structure and 
they termed i t  particu l arl y hazy. The reg i onal boundar ies that had been tal ked about, the 
opportun i ty for locali zed input i n  setti ng up these d iv is ional boards and the concern about the 
rol es of these comm i ttees or d i vi si onal boards I th i nk are uncl ear. The concept of i nclusi on of 
grades 1 1  and 1 2  in  an Arcti c  college appears to them to be very d iffi cu l t, but that has been 
talked about not onl y  here, but al so i n  Inuvi k, and I know that the M in i ster has i ndi cated that 
i n  look i ng at and accepting the recommendat ions, he wi l l  take into consi derati on those concerns 
and not try to disrupt what i s  al ready there . I know that he has said that and I wou l d  expect 
that he would, obvi ously, follow through w ith that pu rv iew of al l the concerns and recommendati ons 
that are made. The educat ion authori ty i n  Fort Sm i th indi cates the questi on of standards of 
post-secondary i nst ituti ons i s  not answered in  the report. 

There has been a concern rai sed about separate school educati on. That i n  the past has been a 
concern when there have been changes made to the Educati on Ordi nance. Peop le  i nvolved in  
Fort Smi th, at a publ i c  meeti ng about a week and a half to two weeks ago, were concerned that 
s ince i t  was a v ital concep t to educat ion i n  the North and it was addressed and has been 
addressed i n  the past, why was it  not addressed th is  t ime? We have al ready heard from the 
M in ister, obv iousl y, that i t  may well have been an oversight, but he is  not goi ng to aga in  change 
anythi ng because that i s  the r i ght of the people to pursue that form of educati on. So I si mp l y  
want to, aga in, i mpress upon the M i ni ster, when he l ooks at the recommendati ons, that th i s  i s  
a concern i n  my part icu l ar area. 

The major concern that people have in Fort Smi th i s  the lack of cl ear-cut nswers to the 
questi ons that they have rai sed to the r.embers of the task force, they have rai sed to Members 
of the spec ia l  comm i ttee, and they have rai sed to other educat ion personnel ,  and have rai sed 
w i th me. W ith all that, Mr . Chai rman, the l ocal education author ity in  Fort Sm ith would want 
to hear what the task force on i mpl ementati on has been saying and they consi der that when the 
t ime comes to vote on the recommendati ons, that the recommendati ons be consi dered i n  thei r own 
r i ght before l ook i ng at the package as a who le. Now, I br ing thosE concerns forward at thi s  
t i me, rather than tabl i ng a part icu l ar document on i t. There are other recommendat ions. I th ink 
that the members of the educat i on author i ty i n  Fort Smith are under the i mpressi on that the 
specia l comm i ttee i s  st i l l  i n  exi stence and I know that it  is  not. It i s  here to answer about 
i ts own report and the recommendati ons, but its work, I th i nk, has fin i shed. I wi l l  obv iousl y 
i nd icate that to the l ocal educati on author i ty, that we are now deal i ng w ith the report i n-house, 
but aga i n, Mr. Chai rman, I want to br i ng these concerns forward on behalf of the Fort Smi th 
educati on authority. I would have other particular concerns to rai se as we move on i nto other 
parts of the recommendat ions. I commented on most of the recommendat ions, on the fi rst 12 of 13, 
i n  Inuv i k and I do not i ntend to conti nue to bel abour the poi nts that I made at that t ime .  
Thank you. 

CHA IRMAN (Mr. Pudlu k): Thank you, Mr. McCall um. Mr . McLaughl in. 

Publ i c  Hear ings Preced ing Legi slat ion 

MR. McLAUGHLIN: Just a br ief response to Mr. McCallum's comments. The whole concept of what 
we are doi ng and the way we went about i t, was to hol d  publ i c  hear i ngs. We d id  not do what was 
done i n  the past -- make up l eg islati on and then sort of present i t  as a whi te paper or draft 
and get people's reacti ons. We went and we asked people, "What do you want? ", and we made 
recommendat i ons as to what peopl e up here want, recommendations wh ich reflect what they wan�, 
and we have made other recommendati ons wh i ch, hopefully, if i mplemented w i l l  all ow them to do 
what they want w ith educati on in the Northwest Terr i tori es. The procedure now is that after 
we deal w i th th i s  report there i s  a l eg islat ive process and that i s  why we drafted our own 
leg isl at i on, because we wanted to draft l eg islati on so that nobody could have any doubts about 
what our i ntents were when they read i t. That is why we drafted the l eg i slat ion. The general 
publ i c  has got to know that th i s  i s  the f i rst ti me th is  type of process has been fol lowed i n  
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such an elaborate system of public hearinqs. Always before it has been maybe a draft paper or 
something on polici es and principles, followed quickly by legislation, which might hang around 
for three months before being passed. I n  this case we have gone to the extreme opposite and 
now we are just reaching the point -- after these recommendations are dealt with in this House, and 
after the motions and the debate arising from them -- of what the Executive Committee Members of 
this Legislative Assembly are going to use as the basis for drafting regulations and the 
legislation necessary. The task force is another vehicle, again, where the general public is going 
to have an opportunity to have a say in how these recommendations are implemented, if all of them, 
or any of them, or a package of them is approved. I think that is something that should be 
really made clear by the media to the general public, that we are now at the first step in the 
process of actually putting things together. Everything that has happened in the past is something 
that has not been done before by a committee of this Legislative Assembly -- to take that much 
information in from the field. There seems to be some feeling by the people in the general 
public and the media that once these are passed, these recommendations, that this is going to be 
law . It is not. It  is up to the Executive Committee to come down with a bill. The task force 
is going to recommend to the Minister what form the legislation should take. It will not come 
down as a bill until the Executive Committee drafts it into the House. Once it is approved, 
the actual effect of the legislation will come out in the form of regulations. So I think that the 
general public has got to be made aware that that is the process that is starting now and, in 
fact, we are starting right here at the position where changes in this government have taken 
place and everything we have done before is something more than has ever been done before. 
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CHAIRMAN (Mr. Pud l uk): Thank you, �r. McLaughl i n. A further repl y, Mr. Curl ey? 

MR. CURLEY: Yes. Thank you, Mr. Chai rman. I must thank my co-chai rman for respond i ng to that, 
because I went about expl a i n i ng to my consti tuency that this  was only  the second phase of the 
who le  process, that i s  goi ng to be pretty profound, I say. I made i t  cl ear to my consti tuency 
a l ways that the fi rst phase was a pol i ti cal process, that gatheri ng of the concerns of the 
publi c, and we, I thi nk, communi cate that wel l ,  but I a lso bel i eve and I am convi nced that the 
status quo i n  the government d i d  not respect that process whi ch we went about, tryi ng to do the 
best we can to communi cate w ith al l i nterest groups. We made i t  w i de open. How many of you 
have heard the publ i c  announcement that was i ntroduced on rad i o  and TV w i th respect to those 
vi ews? We tri ed to be as democrati c  as poss ib le  wi th the t ime frame that was approved by the 
Leg is lat i ve Assembl y. 

Invol vement Of The Executi ve Commi ttee 

Unfortunately, we probabl y  d i d  not have that cred i b i l i ty w ith respect to the Executi ve Commi ttee 
and the sen ior offi c i a l s  of the government. We d i d  not have a d i ehard member from the 
admi nistrati on or other Members of the House. They were i nv i ted to take part and s it  i n  the 
commi ttee, but there seems to be an attempt here to d i scred i t  the work of the commi ttee by 
deal i ng w i th the detai l s  to the extreme, I thi nk; detai l s  that are goi ng to have to be the work 
of the i mpl ementati on and the M in ister responsi bl e  for carry i ng out the i mp l ementati on, and the 
Executi ve Commi ttee i s  at thi s  moment negl ecti ng i ts rol e  as to how it i s  goi ng to work i n  
i mpl ementi ng those procedures. Sure ly  the Comm iss i oner i s  goi ng to have to be i nvol ved i n  
pri or i z i ng some of the work that the Executi ve Commi ttee i s  goi ng to have to consi der once the 
pol i t i cal  phase of thi s  process i s  compl eted. Ri ght at the moment everybody seems to be keepi ng 
thei r hands compl etel y  away from anythi ng and real l y  g i vi ng us an extra burden i n  tryi ng to 
come out w ith the second phase. We went about the f i rst phase al ready, now thi s  i s  the second 
phase, i n  deal i ng wi th the recommendati ons, the thi rd phase i s  goi ng to be the i mpl ementati on 
part - - pr ior i z i ng of the fund i ng requi rements for i mp lementi ng the report, i n  whi ch the 
Executi ve Commi ttee, I woul d th i nk, i s  goi ng to have to be very i nvol ved i n  formul ati ng. 

Now someti mes you are posi ng questi ons -- the Execut i ve Members of the government - - about 
somethi ng whi ch we real l y  coul d not say how i t  i s  go i ng to turn out, because the recommendati ons 
have not been approved. Now I am not sure the other Members have al l been fai r i n  tryi ng to 
respond to these concerns, because the Executi ve Comm i ttee Members, I wou l d thi nk, have to be 
pos it ive and say once th i s  fi rst phase is  done the second phase i s  goi ng to have to go to the 
Executi ve Commi ttee, but so far they have been negl ecti ng that part. That means that we do not 
have a co-operati ve re l ati onshi p  wi th the Executi ve Commi ttee, the Comm iss ioner and the spec i al 
commi ttee on educati on, but I woul d hope that that w i l l  be establ i shed, that we w i l l  have a 
co-operati ve re l at ionsh ip  wi th the Executi ve Comm i ttee and the M in ister of Educati on and the 
commi ttee. So far i t  has been l eft to a wi nner-take-al l type of approach and that mi ght be a 
b it  dangerous, but that i s  the way thi ngs are turn i ng out ri ght now. Thank you. 

CHAIRMAN (Mr. Pud l uk) : Thank you, Mr. Curl ey. Mr. McCal l um. 

HON. ARNOLD McCALLUM: Mr. Chai rman, I thought i n  the few comments I made before I d i d  anythi ng 
that I had made i t  perfectl y  c l ear that I was not ask i ng questi ons of anybody. I d i d  not 
expect anybody to comment on i t. I am not try i ng to de l ay anythi ng. I was passi ng on a concern 
to the M i ni ster. I know ful l wel l ,  and I thank the Member for P i ne Poi nt for the very l uci d 
expl anat i on of how thi ngs operate i n  the House, but I knew that before i t  started. If you want to 
tel l other peopl e  that, f i ne; but you were respond i ng to comments that I made. I d i d not ask 
any questi ons. I d i d  not make anythi ng d i ffi cul t or say anythi ng d i ffi cu lt  about say ing we do 
not want to change the status quo. I brought forth concerns from my part i cul ar const i tuency. 
I sai d  as wel l ,  I have gone through the fi rst 13 recommendati ons and have made comments on them 
a l ready. I am prepared to go on aga in; but, you know, do not throw stones at me and tel l me 
that I am hol d i ng thi ngs down. Forget i t. 

CHAIRMAN (Mr. Pud l uk): Thank you, t1r. McCal l um. Is there any further repl y or any quest i ons 
and they al ways can be repl i ed to i n  commi ttee of the who le. 

HON. ARNOLD McCALLUM: You are al l owed rebuttal s  every ti me, too. Do you want to keep thi ngs 
goi ng on al l day l ong, for months on end? 

CHAIRMAN (Mr. Pud l uk): I hate worki ng Fri days. Do not make me work, okay? Mr. Patterson. 
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Report Contains Statement Of General Principl es 

HON . DENNIS PATTERSON : Mr . Chairman, coul d I first than k the Member from Fort Smith for those 
commen�s, wh� ch I certainly wil l  bear in mind as we foll ow up this debate in the government . I 
woul d J ust li ke to say general ly  that I see this debate as being primarily a chance for Members 
�o comment on the p�inciples expressed in recommendations which are, in some cases, quite general 
i n  nature, and I thi n k  we have to recognize that approval or amendment of the principles will 
serve -- what I am trying to say, Mr . Chairman, is that as I see it, we are talking about 
principl es which of necessity have not been precisel y  c larified at this stage . I think the 
report contains statements of principl es which can be direction to the Executive Committee and 
the Minister and the task force on education, who wil l then have the task of deciding precisely 
how those principles should be impl emented in every detail . 

I thin k we have to be careful here in this debate not to get too caught up with trying to predict 
every detail of these recommendations as they will be implemented .  Are the teachers going to 
have as good a pension plan as they now have under the new regime? I would not be able to say, 
now . I thin k it is premature to say, now, and I cannot give a definite answer, and I do not 
think anyone on the committee would pretend to be able to as well . However, as I said in my 
reply to the Commissioner 1 s Address, I do feel that it is very important that the same process 
of public consul tation and invo l vement that has led to the creation of these recommendations be 
carried out through the task force on impl ementation as we get down to implementing these 
recommendations . So I would just general ly say that I woul d see many of the questions that 
are being raised here as questions which we must answer in the course of implementing these 
�ecommendations . I see the work  of the task force as a particular l y  good forum for considering 
these issues, involving interested persons as detail s are devel oped . I think a lso that that is 
the way that this government should and does operate in preparing and promul gating po l icies 
and l egislation . 

Consultation During Implementation Stage 

So I think general ly we should try to concentrate on principl es in this debate and recognize 
that this is not the place to discuss every detail at this point, although there wil l  be a time 
for that, and certain l y  as long as I have this position, I wi l l  feel very much obl iged to see 
that we get the necessary input and consul tation built in to the impl ementation phase . Thank you . 

CHA IRMAN (Mr . Pudluk) : Than k you, Mr . Patterson .  Mr . Curley . 

M R . CURLEY: . Than k you, Mr . Chairman . I woul d l i ke to just indicate to the committee here that 
I wil l  be asking the co-chairman to tab l e  this particular document appropriately during the 
formal proceedings here . It is a report of the committee on the organization and boundaries 
of school districts in New Brunswick, which was conducted in 1980 . I would just like to comment 
on it, because I thin k it was carried out, possib l y, in a less political fashion than we are 
doing today, possibly because of their nature -- and reasons for conducting it were different ; 
but it is very interesting because they have quite a l ot of recommendations that were dealt 
with by the l egis l ature, and now are in the impl ementation stage . So I thin k it would be 
important to have that document availab l e  for al l the Members . 

I wou 1 d just like to quote one of the terms of reference. It states: 1 1To conduct a study and 
make recommendations on the organization and boundaries of school districts, taking into 
consideration the fol l owing factors : geography, demography, language, delivery of educational 
and administrative services; and to make appropriate recommendations that may become necessary 
on the membership and duties of school boards as a result of recommendations made in paragraph (a) . 1 1  

The chief administrator of the project was Charles Hughes . So I thin k that that document will be 
very interesting, and I am going to give it to the chairman so that he can table it, and this 
document wil l  be availab l e  for al l of us . Than k you . 

CHA IRMAN (Mr . Pudluk): Than k you, Mr . Curley . Mr . MacQuarrie . 

MR . MacQUARRIE : Thank you , Mr . Chairman . Mr . McLaughlin indicated earl ier that the committee 
went out to the peop le  and asked 1 1 What do you want? 1 1  I agree that they did quite a thorough 
job of that; and that was one reason why yesterday I asked if we coul d have a summary of the 
kinds of concerns that people expressed -- the frequency and nature of them -- so that we also 
cou l d have a c l ear  idea of precisely what the peopl e  wanted . Then, of course, the exercise 
here is to try �.o determine whether in the view of the Assembly, which, after a l l ,  has to final ly 
make recommenda tions to the Executive Committee -- whether the education committee 1 s 
recommendations do, in fact, address the kinds of concerns that people expressed . 
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Right Direction For Change Must Be Imparted 

Mr. Curley says that this is only the second phase in the process, and I recognize that it is, 
but it still cannot be downplayed because it is only one phase, because, after all, it is the 
most critical phase of all, because this is the phase at which the Assembly imparts a direction 
to educational change -- many of us agree that some change is needed -- and we want to be very 
thoroughly sure that when we impart a direction that it is the right direction. 

There are certain parts of the report which still leave me unsatisfied that we would necessarily 
be imparting the right direction if we followed the recommendations precisely. As I said earlier, 
one of the greatest concerns that I have is in the area of curricul�m, the program in the schools. 
An example of what I mean would be the statement on page 83 -- and I think this is the kind of 
principle that Mr. Patterson said he would like to see addressed - - on that page near the bottom, 
it says, 1 1 Requests from any direction for any kind of curriculum development shou l d  be submitted 
to a divisional board. 1 1  So obviously, although that is not a specific recommendation, it is 
a statement made by the committee and it explains more clearly what they meant by the Minister 
delegating the authority for curriculum to divisional boards. As I have said earlier, I really 
feel that it is important, if we are imparting direction, that this Assembly should have 
established quite clearly and succinctly certain goals with respect to program and curriculum, 
that thereafter would be responded to by the various agencies that are responsible for developing 
it. That, from my point of view, at least, is clearly lacking in what is asked here. 

The statement is made that initiatives may come from the community, from teachers, from other 
subject specialists, from political and cultural sources, from the economic realities of the 
day -- and all of those, I agree, should have input into a curriculum. But I still feel that 
as elected leaders of the people of the Northwest Territories who have the ultimate responsibility 
for education, that we should have been taking at least a basic kind of initiative in that area 
and imparting a direction, and then allowing all of these other agencies also to have full input. 
When I say that we ought to have imparted a certain direction with respect to curriculum, I 
meant some clear statements that, without question, we wish to see the young people of the 
Northwest Territories brought through a school system that encourages a scientific approach to 
the resolution of problems; that we want to see young people who are, without question, able to 
fulfil their abilities in our educational system, who are enlightened about the world, or whatever. 

Initiatives For Curriculum Development 

However others seem to feel that that is assumed already, and so I have not been able to persuade 
on that point yet, but that still leaves me with a concern that if .I see a statement such as the 
one that I read earlier, that initiative for curriculum development must go to divisional boards, 
does that mean that that would also be curriculum initiatives that the Department of Education, 
the Minister himsel f, might wish to initiate? You know, is that the channel for curriculum 
development? Will it be those divisi onal boards that absolutely determine the curriculum in 
their own areas? If that is the case, that is the kind of concern that I have. Certainly this 
statement seems to indicate that that is the case. If it is not, I would very much appreciate 
clarification. 

CHA IRMAN (Mr. Pudluk): Thank you, Mr. MacQuarrie. Mr. Curley. 

MR. CURLEY: Thank you, Mr. Chairman. I personally do not see anything wrong that any requests 
for curriculum change come from any direction. For instance, in the Yellowknife school board, 
appropriately any requests for curriculum changes from the community, from the members of the 
famil ies, and parents, should go to the Yellowknife school board. Or should it come from -- or 
should it go to the Minister of Education? Would that be a better way? Or would a better way 
be to send it to the deputy minister of Education? Or should it be the superintendent of 
Education? What is a better way? I think the Member for Yellowknife Centre should read 
recommendation 11 : 1 1The Minister of Education shall establish two centres for learning and 
teaching. 1 1  These centres for learning and teaching would be the direct responsibility of the 
Minister; they would be his own staff, the staff that he appointed. Each centre would have a 
permanent staff, each of them may employ specialists on contract for specific projects, each 
centre ' s  board of directors will include the deputy minister of Education, the superintendents 
of Education from each divisional board of education within its region, and the principals of 
the Arctic college. 
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In the other part of the reference that Mr. MacQuarrie made, he neglected to read the last 
paragraph, which states that the divisional boards, in responding to a request, could work out 
a joint project with a particular school, it could direct some of its own staff to work on a 
special project, or it could negotiate an agreement with a centre for learning and teaching to 
undertake a project with its own specialists or with consultants it may hire for the purpose. 
So I really do not see where all that problem l ies; or is there a problem? If so, what is wrong 
with that kind of a suggestion? Is there something wrong? Is a tradition being broken here? 
Or, if the tradition is broken, how should it be? What is an alternative way of ensuring that 
the civil service is in control, if that is what we want? Thank you. 

CHAIRMAN (Mr. Pudluk) : Thank you, Mr. Curley. Further reply. Mr. Patterson. 

Core Curriculum Will Not Be Jeopardized 

HON. DENNIS PATTERSON : Mr. Chairman, I would just like to say that I do not see us departing 
very much from the existing system in this area. I think it is not an established rule but an 
unwritten rule, at least, that our core curriculum across the Northwest Territories accounts 
for 60 per cent of the activities in the schools, and that the other 40 per cent is something 
that can and should vary from place to place according to the priorities established by local 
education authorities. I t�nk that it is this 40 per cent that we are particularly concerned 
about -- seeing more regiona]  input built into the present system of curriculum development, and 
I do not see that this is jeopardizing the universality of standards and content in the core 
curriculum. I think people in all parts of the Northwest Territor i es are concerned that wherever 
they go to school, they want to have the same standards as not only students in Yellowknife who 
people seem to think have a better quality of education -- although I dispute that -- but also 
the same standards as students in the rest of the country. My own view is that although these 
questions are well-raised here, it is not anyone's intention to depart from the current regime 
in that regard. The committee Members may have some comments on that, but that is how I see 
it. Thank you. 

CHAIRMAN (Mr. Pudluk) :  Thank you, Mr. Patterson. Further reply. Mr. McLaughlin. 

MR. McLAUGHLIN : Thank you , Mr. Chairman. Yesterday, I indicated that I could make available 
the minutes of the public hearings, and that I would table them, but I then found out that there 
were only 26 copies immediately available of the minutes . The secretary to our committee, the 
Clerk Assistant, Mr. Hamilton, has said that these minutes can be distributed to Members right 
now -- the ones that we have available. We will look into later whether we will make a decision 
whether we want to make it a tabled document or not, because it is pretty expensive to run off 
100 copies; but they can be made available to Members right now. 

CHAIRMAN (Mr. Pudluk) :  Thank you, Mr. McLaughlin. Mr. MacQuarrie. 

MR. MacQUARRIE : Yes. With respect to Mr. McLaughlin ' s  last comment, I do not think it is 
necessary to have others reproduced. I was particularly asking whether there was a summary of 
some kind which could be presented to us, but at any rate, with respect to the comments that 
were made in response to me, Mr. Curley read from another section of the report and indeed, it 
seems to indicate something different, but I suppose that is why I am a little confused as to 
exactly what is intended. He raised the question, is there anything wrong, for instance, with 
the Yellowknife school board being responsible for the curriculum in Yellowknife schools? My 
answer is, unequivocally yes, there is something wrong with that, and the chairman of the 
Yellowknife school board was here a few minutes ago, but I do not hesitate saying that, that I 
do not think the total curriculum of any school should be the so l e  responsibility of a divisional 
board. 

Continuing Present System 

Now, Mr. Patterson later said that right now there is a system where there is a 60 per cent core 
curriculum and 40 per cent generated by divisional boards. I know that is in place. I accept 
that. That is quite acceptable to me. What I am saying is that I do not see that the committee 
is saying specifically that that is the kind of thing that they would like to see continued, 
and if they say that, then my fear about curriculum is over. 

CHAIRMAN (Mr. Pudluk) : Thank you, Mr. MacQuarrie. Mr. McCallum. 
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HON. ARNOLD McCALLUM : Mr . Chairma�, I would like to comment on recommendation 11 where it says 
the Minister shall establish two centres of learning and teaching. Now, before it gets too far, 
I do not have any difficulty with that at all . My concern is with these, when you are talking 
about the centres of learning, I take it that we are talking about the establishment of what 
has been termed normal schools or normal colleges or teachers' colleges, because I think what 
is being proposed here is where you will have people get the education in teaching methodology . 

The concern that I have here is, are we setting up two centres of learning, one in the East 
and one in the West, as well as an Arctic college concept? Because I think it has been 
recommended that the policy whereby Thebacha College was set up should be changed, and it 
should be changed to set up an Arctic college concept. I think that the comments that the 
Minister made about people getting a basic training in becomi ng teachers -- I go along with 
those . In other words, I do not think that all teachers must have a Bachelor of Education degree 
to begin teaching . I think that that is an acknowledgment of what -- the reality of what it is. 
I know many teachers who went through the same thing. I was going to say I can point to 
Mr . MacQuarrie, but I cannot leave him alone. I did the same thing as well . 

Centres For Learning Should Be Part Of College System 

I think that that is a commendable approach to it . My concern is that there is already, within 
what is now a college, a teacher education pro�ram. Is the recommendation to be that the centres 
of learning will not be affiliated, or not be part, of a college system? If the Arctic college 
concept is an umbrella concept whereby there is a western college and an eastern college, as 
well as a western centre for learning and an eastern centre for learning, are these two learning 
centres -- or I call them, for want of a better word, "teachers I colleges ", are they to be 
incorporated within the colleges set up in the East and West, or is it to be all under the 
umbrella of an Arctic college? It is my understanding that at the present time the teacher 
education program in Fort Smith is part and parcel of Thebacha College . Is there to be under 
this recommendation a change in that? If there is to be a change, and I am speaking to the 
principle, I think that those centres of learning should be part -- not a separate identity, 
but they should be part and parcel of the college concept . Whatever name is applied to the 
eastern college, I think the centre of learning should be part of that eastern college, not 
setting up a separate institution . 

CHAIRMAN (Mr . Pudluk): Thank you, Mr. McCallum. Mr . Curley . 

MR . CURLEY: Yes . Thank you, Mr . Chairman. I think Dennis Patterson might be able to add to 
my remarks. On the principle of the college -- setting aside the interest groups, pressure 
groups, or NWTTA's priorities for a while -- should the NWT, as a whole, establish or attempt · 
to establish a universal Arctic college program, okay? I am not talking about this building 
here, or that building here . Should we accept that there should be a college program? I know 
there is one in Fort Smith; it is a college. But should we have an umbrella program that would 
take into account all of the programs that are presently provided by the government, put them under 
one umbrella, managed and governed by a board of governors? I believe, if we are going to get 
ahead in developing our educational system and opportunity for young people, not onl y  for one 
people, one region, that there must be that universal program applicable throughout the 
Territories . That is a separate post-secondary program, that the board of governors would be 
responsible for . 

Centres For Learning To Be Co-ordinated 

But my understanding is and I think Dennis Patterson could probably explain it further -- the 
centre for learning is really responsible for kindergarten to grade 10 program. The reason we 
recommended two centres was we find it impossible for one centralized group to be considering 
all the other communities and school divisions that would eventually be established . They 
could probably co-ordinate. The Minister may want to improve that so that they apply the same 
criteria and the same curriculum, or the same standards . I think that is why we wanted them 
to be under the direct responsib ·i lity of the Minister -- to appoint the people involved in 
those areas -- so that there is, at least, the same standard applied. But my understanding is 
that the centre for learning is not going to be responsible for developing the curriculum for 
Arctic college program at all -- and he may want to correct me. Thank you. 

CHAIRMAN (Mr. Pudluk): Thank you, Mr . Curley. Further reply, Mr . Patterson. 



- 138 -

HON. DENNIS PATTERSON: Thank you, Mr. Chairman. I agree with Mr. Curley's interpretation of the 
recommendations, Mr. Chairman. I would just like to say, in response to Mr. McCallum, that I 
think he is recognizing, in a very practical way, that the recommendation calls for the centres 
for learning and teaching to work closely with the teacher training institutions, the reason for 
that being because teachers are going to have to implement a new curriculum, and teachers in 
training should have some part in this process, and in evaluating the materials that they are 
going to be using. This is a useful part of teacher training. So the teacher training 
insti tutions are to work closely with the centres for teaching a.nd learning. 

Financial Implications Of Location Of Centres 

I think what Mr. McCallum is saying is, since the teacher training institutions are obviously 
going to be part of the Arctic colleges, and since we have two teacher training institutions 
in the Territories -- and we are not likely to move them -- should the centres for teaching and 
learning not be located at the colleges, and at the teacher training institutions? I think 
that, when we come to the implementation stage, if we are looking at costs, and particularly if 
we are looking at creating new structures with overhead and the rest of it, that this will be 
very practical and useful advice as to how we can minimize new costs, assu�ing money is going to 
be scarce. So I think this is good �dvice, and makes some sense to me. I hope I understand him 
correctly, but I can accept that as a likel y  way we will proceed if this recommendation is 
approved. Thank you. 

CHAIRMAN (Mr. Pudluk ) :  
gallery, William Lyall. 

---Applause 

Mr. McCallum. 

Thank you, Mr. Patterson. The Chair would like to recognize, in the 
Would you stand up for a second? Thank you. 

HON. ARNOLD McCALLUM: Mr. Chairman, that is the exact thing that I am saying. I am not talking 
about a pressure group. I think it is recognizing the reality, because in the back of the 
material that you referred to, that refers to the administrative structure recommendation 11, it 
says, 11 • • •  we want to ensure that the development of these services and programs and the training 
of staff are closely associated with the public they will serve. 1 1  It says, "Each centre, 
representing its own regional and cultural interests, will: train teaching staff in the 
methodology required for the implementation of new programs; design and present teacher training 
programs. " 

So I am saying to you, Mr. Minister, when this comes through, notwithstanding that there may 
very well be other recommendations that you will get, I think that you accept the reality that 
is there, at present, and to continue it -- and I think you are absolutely correct in your 
interpretation of what I am saying -- when you are setting ur teacher training institutions, 
recognize that there are in existence now, two of them. They will be part and parcel of the 
campuses that will be part of the Arctic coll ege concept. Whether they are dealing with 
kindergarten to grade 10 is immaterial. I think, as well, that the question that I have is that 
the recommendation is made to establish them and is it the intention of the committee to recommend 
that they will be established, these centres will be established, by policy ; or will they be 
established as you are going to establish an Arctic college, by legislation? Is it the 
recommendation of the committee to establish the centres for learning by policy, as was the 
existing college? Or are you going to, as the recommendation that you make in recommendation 
12, estahlish it by legislation? 

CHAIRMAN (Mr. Pudluk ) :  Thank you. Mr. McLaughlin. 

MR. McLAUGHLIN: Our intention, in talking about it today, has been strictly to do it by policy -­
the Arctic college, though, by legislation. 

CHAIRMAN (Mr. Pudluk ) :  Thank you, Mr. McLaughlin. Mr. MacQuarrie. 

MR. MacQUARRIE: Yes, Mr. Chairman, a brief question, and it would only require a brief answer. 
I had expressed a concern about curriculum. I appreciated the Minister of Education saying that 
he felt the intention was not to move far from the 60-40 split, at the present time, in the 
development of the curriculum. I had hoped that a Member of the committee would indicate whether 
that was the way they saw it as well, and would give that undertaking. 

CHAIRMAN (Mr. Pudluk ) :  Thank you. Mr. Curley. 
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MR. CURLEY: Yes, Mr. Chairman, I j ust wanted to respond to Bruce McLaughlin's response to 
Arnold McCallum here. I believe that in establ ishing two centres for learning and teaching, the 
Education Ordinance, in our proposal ,  would have to be amended to refl ect that change. In our 
document, he would see the proposed Education Ordinance amendments. You would see, at section 
103. 2 to 103. 7 -- if you want to l ook at the proposed Education Ordinance amendments which we 
tabled in Inuvik, that change would be refl ected in the proposed amendments to the Education 
Ordinance. 

CHA IRMAN (Mr. Pudluk): Thank you, Mr. Curl ey. Is there no reply to Mr. MacQuarrie ' s  remarks? 
Mr. Curley. 

MR. CURLEY: Mr. Chairman, I think we are going to have to be on our way to the airport. We 
look forward to continuing on Monday. I should be in Monday morning. Thank you . 

MR. MacQUARRIE: Can we not have a brief reply, yes or no, to that question? 

CHAIRMAN (Mr. Pudluk ) :  He would like to get a repl y. 

MR. MacQUARRIE: I wou l d. 

CHA IRMAN (Mr. Pudl uk ) :  Say hel l o  to Pierre Trudeau for me when you go. Mr. McLaughlin, wou l d  
you l ike to reply to Mr. MacQuarrie's remarks? 

MR. McLAUGHL IN: You have heard from the Minister that the intention, if you read the area you 
were l ooking at, is that al l those peopl e  shou l d  have input, and shou l d  have the opportunity 
to take the initiative to demand that the curricu l um should be changed. Well, I think that 
exists right now � that anybody can ask the department to change the curricu l um. Whether they 
respond or not is something again. We do feel, though, that having the board, with the funds, 
devel op its own curricu l um, is the major key to having curriculum devel oped in the regions that 
i s  suitable for the particular regions. So definitely the big change is that our intention is 
that the board wil l be given the funds, in their budget, to deve l op any curricu l um that they 
want to develop. That is, I think, the big change, that they wil l  have thn funds to devel op 
the curricu l um that they want, so that they are going to get the cu rricu l um that they want. 

CHA IRMAN (Mr. Pudluk): Just hol d  on a second. Some peopl e  are l eaving and if they do I am going 
to lose the quorum. What does the House wish to do now? Report progress so we can adjourn the 
House until Monday? Agreed? 

SOME HON. MEMBERS: Agreed. 

---Agreed 

CHA IRMAN (Mr. Pudluk ):  We will report progress. 

MR. SPEAKER: �r. Pudl uk. 

REPORT OF THE COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE OF TABLED DOCUMENT 1-82(3), LEARN ING: TRAD ITION AND CHANGE 
IN THE NORTHWEST TERR ITOR IES 

MR. PUDLUK: Mr. Speaker, your committee has been considering Tabled Document 1-82(3 ) and wishes 
to report progress. 

MR. SPEAKER: Thank you very much, Mr. Pudl uk. In view of the urgency of some Members to get 
away, Mr. Clerk, announcements and orders of the day please. 

CLERK OF THE HOUSE (Mr. Remnant): The standing committee on rules and procedure will meet at 
9: 30 a. m. in Katimavik A on Monday, November 8. 

ITEM NO. 16: ORDERS OF THE DAY 

Orders of the day, Monday, November 8, l : 00 p.m. 

1. Prayer 

2. Repl ies to the Commissioner's Address 
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3. Oral Questions 

4. Questions and Returns 

5. Petitions 

6. Tabling of Documents 

7. Reports of Standing and Special Committees 

8. Notices of Motion 

9. Notices of Motion for First Reading of Bills 

10. Motions 

1 1. Consideration in Committee of the Whole of Bills , Recommendations to the Legislature 
and Other Matters; Tabled Document 1-82(3) 

12. Orders of the Day 

MR. SPEAKER: Thank you , Mr. Clerk. This House stands adjourned until l : 00 p.m. , Monday , 
November the 8th. 

---ADJOURNMENT 
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